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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Santa Fe, New Mexico

February 21, 1952

In the matter of:

. Consolidated Cases Case No®8.331 and 338

— e e e .

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

- MR, SPURRIER: Mr. Girand, are you ready to proceed

with your testimony?
MR. GIRAND: If the Commission please, I would 1like

to show W. D. Girand, Jr. representing the Fullerton 011l
Company in Case:338. 331 is the case of Continental 01l
Company, and Iin view of statements I have learned this morn-
ing, I am of the opinlon that there is no conflict in the
two applications which brought about these consolidations.

) I believe now that the proper procedure vwould be for Conti-

nental to proceed with their application in llght of the

statement Just made to me by the representative of the Conti-

nental 0Oil,

MR, SPURRIER: Mr. Colliston, do you have any
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statement to make?

MR. COLLISTON: Paul M. Colliston and Homer Dalley
for Continental 01l Company. I would like to have Mr. Dalley
sworn as a witness. Under Paragraph A I believe in Cage 331
the Commission called Section 10, parts of Section 3 and parts
of_Section 2, Townshlp 21 South, Range 37 East to be considered
- as extentions of the Hare Pool. Contineuntal 011 Company has
leases in Section 10 and in Section 3, Township 21 South,
Range 37 Rast.,

We viish to offer evidence to suppoft our request that
the fleld be extended to cover our acreage in Section 10 and
our acreage in Section 3. Continental 0il has no acreage in
Seetion 2 of that call and does not propose to off?r any
testimony to cover the extentlons of the Hare Pool in that
Section. The acreage in that Section is held by Gulf and by
Shell.

MR. GIRAND: If the Commission please, in that
connection the’Fullefton 0il Company files an application for
a field designation covering portions of Section 1, Section 2
and Section 12. The conflicts between the Continental appli-
catlon and the Fullerton application being entirely 1in Section
2. In the licht of the announcement made by the Continental
011 Company there is no conflicts between the two applications

unless some of the other companies involved, the Shell or the
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Gulf, desire

to prosecute on the basis of Section 2. We are

put in this position of not knowilng whether or not te inter-

vene in this

matter without knowing whether or not testimony

will be offered in regard 1o Seetion 2, We would like to

have some announcement to be made as to whether or not there

would be any prosecution of thét portion of the application.

MR.

SPURRIER: 1In other words, you may have a case

to present depending on what Shell or some other company may -

MR,
MR,
to testify?
MR,
MR,
MR.
testimony.
MR,

in answer to

GIRAND: (Interrupting) That is right.

SPURRIER: Is there anyone from Shell who intends

SCOTT: W. H. Scott, Shell 0il Company.
SPURRIER: Are you through?

COLLISTON: No, I would 1like to put on our

SCOPT: I would just like to make a statement

your questlon. We desire to present no testimony.

We may make a statement but it will not be made in the direct

testimony.

MR,

SPURRIER: All right. Ve will proceed with Mr.

Dailey's testimony.

HOMER DAILEY,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. COLLISTON:

Mr. Dailey, wlll you state your name?

Homer Dailey.

By whom are you employed?

Continental 01l Company.

In what capacity?

Division Engineer in Texas.

The Hare Pool is8 within your area of responslibility?
That 1s correct.

You are familiar with conditions in that Pool?
That is right.

And you have studled them?

That is right.

MR. COLLISTON: Mr. Dailey has testified before this

Commisslion previously. Are there any questions on his

qualifications?

Q

MR. SPURRIER: His qualifications are accepted.

(By MR. COLLISTON) Mr. Dalley, insofar as Continental's

application to include the Hawk B-3 lease and their Hawk B-10

|

|

i lease in Section 3 and 10, Township 21 South, 37 East in the
i ,

|

Hare Pool, have you studied the relation of these two leases

to the Hare Pool as 1t now exists?

A

I have.




Q As a result of your study, 1s 1t your recommendation
to the Commission that the 1limits of the Hare Pool should be
extended to include Continental leases in Sectlon 10 and in
Section 37

A That 1s riéht.

Q -In support =-

A (Interrupting)‘ In order to do so 1t would, of course,
be necessary to inolude the Humble State lease in Ghe south
half‘of Section 10,

Q@ Which lies between Continental's leases and the Hare
Pool proper?

A Tﬁat is right.

Q But nevertheless it is your recommendation that the
1imits of the Hére Pool should be extended to include the
Continental leases in Section 10 and in Section 3?

A - That 1s correct,

Q In‘support‘of that statement, have you prepared
strusture map showiﬁg the velafion of the leases in question
to the Hare Pool?

A 1 have.

MR, COLLISTON: T would like to introduce that as
Contincntal .Exhibit No., 1.
(Marked structure map Exhibit 1,for identification.)

MR, SPURRIER: Wilthout objecetion it will be received.

e




A  The map -

Q (Interrupting) Would you explain that briefly to the
Commission?

A (Continuing) The map 18 contoured on top of the MoKee
pay horizon, ‘The wells shown are only the pre-permian the
number of the Drinkard wells in there which are not shown,

The wells shown with'the red cirecle ground them are those pro-
dueling from the Simpson. |

Q Your testimony 1s to be 1limited strietly to the eon-
ditions as they apply to the Continental leases and to no
other leases? |

A  That is correct.

Q Except the Humble lease that lies 1n between as ya
mentioned.

A Which lies in between.

Q Have'you 4180 prepared a cross section showing the
geographical sontinuity of the Hare Field to the Continental
leases in question? -

A It shows the continulty of thé McKee pay.

MR. COLLISTON: I would 1like to introduce that as
Continentalls Exhibit.

(Cross section marked as Exhidbit 2, for identification.)

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be recelved,

Q  (By MR. COLLISTON) Again your testimony on this
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cross section 18 to be appliéé only as to Continental lecases
involved? |
A That is correct.

MR, COLLISTON: That 1s all we have,

MR. SPURRIER: Is there any question of this witness?

MR. GIRAND:t I think we had better look at the map.
As I unders£and the Exhibits they will only be considered in-
sofar as they reflect the facts on the Continental leases in
Segtibn 10 and 3. | K

MR, COLLISTON: I asked the witness specifigally in
each of those Exhibits,

MR. GIRAND: We have 1o obJjection.

MR, OOLLISTON: It 1s Continental's recommendation
to the Commisslion that the Hare Pool be extended to c¢over the
Continental leases in Section 3 and Seetion 10.

MR. WHITE: May I ask one quesfion?

MR. SPURRIER: Yes.

MR. WHITE: Will you explain what Exhibit B is, what
it 1s proposed to show?

A It merely shows the continulty of the McKeQ pay
horizon,

MR..SPURRIER: By what type of diagram, Mr.‘Dailey?

A It 1s either electrical or radio activity logs. The
wells with only the two curves on thew are radio actlvity logs

while those ulth the third curve in there are elesctrical logs.
-7~
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We have marked down there the top of the McKee horizon across
there, and this one area hetween the Humble State, excuse me,
State "V" No, 7 and the Shell State No. 6 the top of the McKee
18 eroded and you go directly from the pre-permian into the

McKee. There 18 one possible exception in that.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a further question?
MR, GIRAND: In regard to Exhibit No. 1 you show no
faulting between the well No. 6 in the Shell lease and the
Well 6-E, was that line that you have drawn there on that
Exhibit based on data that you had?
MR, COLLISTON: That line on there is a trace of a
erogs s8ection on the map.
A That line 1s a trace of the cross section.
MR, GIRAND: Trace of the ceross sectlion?
A Yes,
MR, GIRAND: Your contour linés as they go into Section
2 and down into 1 and down into 12, are they based on parti-
cular data?
A We had studied =~
MR, COLLISTON: (Interrupting) We stipulated that we
were making no interpretation of the structure along that line
there,
MR. GIRAND: Rather than have the Commission get the

wrong lmpression, tecause the exhlibit we propose to offer
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conflicts considerably with what you have here, the real
interest that you had Mr. Dailey, in preparing the map was
all, was based on the data you obtained in regard tq Section
3‘and Seetion 10 only?

A We had copies o% the surveys on the wells in Section
2, 1 and 2 at the time, While our primary interest was in
this area to the West, we did continue our contours on ovéf
that side and 1t was possible there are several possible inter-
pretations in this, from here on ovepr -

MR. GIRAND: You are not presenting any interpreta-
tions to the Commlssion? ._ |

A  This was the simplest way of contrast,

MR, GIRAND: I see.

MR. WHITE: Is it your opinion that the proposed
extention will be in the same common source of supply as the
present existing boundaries of the Pool?

A The extention that we are testifying to in Section 3
and 10, the evidence that we have would indicate that it 1is,

MR. MACEY: Let me see that. The present boundary
is the North half of Section 10, is that right?

A The present boundary is the North line of Seetion 15,

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of this witness?

MR, GIRAND: Did you make any check or comparison as

to the water level as to the wells over on Section 3 and 10 in
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the Simpson as against the Gulf well in Section 2 and the
Pullerton well in Section 1%

A I did not, Like I say, we were not particularly
Interested beyond Section 3. It appeared to he a continuous
formation up through, from Section 15 up through Section 3,

MR, GIRAND: Do you know of any place within the Hafe
.Popl as 1t how exists where there is as steep a dip as there
exlsts between Section 3 and S¢ction 1 wells?

A I c;n't remember right off-hand.

MR. GIRAND: You are acquainted with the fact that
the Fullerton No., 2 well‘ Jé:é dry and some 551'feet lower than
the No, 1 wWell? |

A I had heard that after thils was prepared.

MR, GIRAND: That information is not reflected on the
map that you have there?

A No, it 1s not.

MR, GIRAND: Your map was prepared prior to the time
the No. 2 VWell was drilled?

A It was belng drilled at the time,

MR, GIRAND: I think that 1is all,

" MR, SPURRIER: Any further questions of thls witnesas?
If not the witness will be excused, |
MR. SCOTT: W. A, Scott, representing Shell 011 Company,

Hobbs, New Mexico, after listenling to Mr. Dailey's testimory

-10-




and after looking at his Exhibits, Shell wishes to concur and
support their case with regards to the extension of the Hare
Pool to include the proposed boundariesvas set up.

Mﬁ, SPURRIER: 1Is there anyone else here who has a
comment in this case? Mr, Dalley will you resume the stand
again?

Homer Dalley, resumed the stand, having been previously
duly svorn, testified further as follows:

Q (By MR. MACEY) Is it your intentlon or your request
that the boundaries include all of Section 37 I noticed that
you have stated that you wanted it to include all of your
leases, You have some‘leases on the North line.

A Well the application requested, ;et me think, I have
to think on this.

MR, SPURRIER: That is all right, take your time.

A The South-east and the South-west quarters in Section
3 plus Lots 14, 15 and 16. That would of course omit that
plece of acreage in the northern portion of Section 3.

MR, GIRAND: You don't happen to have a map showing
the lots outlined down there, do you? .

A No, I don't.

MR, COLLISTON: That is set forth in the application, |
is 1t not, Mr. Dalley? Exactly the acreage in Section 3 and

exactly the acreage in Section 10 that we want to have?

-11~



A It is stated as Sec¢tion 10, the southwest quarterr
of Section 3, Lots 14, 15 and 16.

MR, MACEY: That is all I have,

MR. SPURRIER: Is there anything or does anyone else
wish to be heard? Mr. Girand, does Fullerton have any
recommendations beyond what you have glven?

MR, GIRAND: If the Commission please, we are not
involved in that area.

MR. SPURRIER: Case 331 is the case,

MR. GIRAND: Only that the Commission should consider
the application as modified by the application of the appli-
cant to include Section 10 and that portion of Section 3.
There being no evidence before the Commission in regard to
Section 2,

MR. SPURRIER: Do you have a comment in 338 where
the Terry Pool was advertised?

MR. GIRAND: Yes., We would like to offer some proof
although we think that the boundaries as set up by the
Commission 1in 338 should be changed and more or less comply
with the boundaries made in the application in the Fullerton
01l Company.

MR, SPURRIER: Very well. 18 there any further
comment in 3317

MR. SCOTT: I would like to ask a question in regard~

to Mr. Girand's statement. We would like €c know if we
-12-




could what Fullertons proposed boundaries were,
MR, GIRAND: The proposed boundaries of the Fullerton
were the northwest quarter of 12, the southwest quarter of 1,
the lots in 1 there 1lmmedlately above the southwest quarter
13 and 14, the northeast quarter of 2,
MR, SCOTT: The northeast quarter of 2?
MR, GIRAND: I beg your pardon, the southeaat quarter
of 2,
MR, SCOTT: The southeast quarter of 2,
MR. GIRAND: The northeast o the southﬁest of 2 and
fractional lots,
MR, SCcOTT: That was the northeast quarter of the
southwest quarter of 27 |
; MR. GIRAND: Right and fractional lots, that would
be 14, 15 and 16.
MR, SCOTT: Maybe I had better just look at this.
(Discussion off the record.)
MR. GIRAND: The application of the Commission was .
& four section designation of Lots 1, 11 and 12,
MR. MACEY: You mean Secetion 1, 2, 11 and 12?
MR. GIRAND: Section 1, 2, 11 and 12,
MR, SPURRIER: Any further comment?
MR. ORAHAM: May I ask Mr. Girand a question to clear

up a plat that Bob has prepared, What 1s the significance of

-13-
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the extension up into the next Township?
MR, GIRAND: It doesn't extend into the next Township.
MR, GRAHAMY These are the lots, is that right?
MR, GIRAND: This is a oross section Township line
in which there is some 60 lots to the section.
MR, GRAHAM: That is a long section in other words?
MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir, so it does not extend past the
Townshlp line,
MR. SPURRIER: Are there iny further comments or

testimony in 3387
MR. GIRAND: Yes, sir., I would like to have Mr, Ralph

Fitting svorm,

~

RALPH U. FITTING,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIREST EXAMINATION

By MR, GIRAND:
Q Where do you live, Mr, Fitting}
>I live in Midland, Texas,
What is your profession?

A
Q
A I am a Consulting Petroleum Engineer and Geologistf
Q Are you an individual or a firm?

A

I am a partner in the firm of Witting and Jones,

vhich has been & consulting firm in one form or another since
S

1943 ut that location.

14
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Q State your qu#lifioations for the purpose of the
record as & peproleum engineer and geologist?

A I am a graduate of ‘Stanford University.

MR, GIRAND: Does the Commission recognize his
qualifications? If so, we will dispense with it.
MR. SPURRIER: Yes. v

Q@ (By MR. GIRAND) Are you employed by the Fullerton !
011 Company?

A On a consulting basis I have been employed by the
Fullerton since 1944,

Q In the course of your employment have you had brought
to your attention a survey and recommendation of the Fullerton
Elliot properties in Lea County, New Mexico? |

A As a result of the éonflict which has arisen here,

I have made a study of the situation as to the Hare Field and
a8 to the area east of the Hare Fleld which is the subject of
this conflict.

Q@ You are acquainted with the applieation filed by the
Fullerton 011 Company asking for a field designation to be
established covering the northwest gquarter of Section 12, the
southwest quarter of Section 1, Lots i3 and 1% in Section 1,
the southeast quarter of Section 2, the northeast quarter «
the southwest quarter of Section 2 and Lots 14, 15 and 16 in
Section 2. |

~15~
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A Yes, sir.

Q Weré you consulted in regard to ascertaining or
desceribing the area to be included in the application?

A Yes, sir,

Q@ It was from your aﬁvice and your knowledge of-the
area that the limlits of the proposed pool was 80 defined?

. A Yes, sir,

Q Mr, Fitting, in the course of your study, did you
prepare an area map showing the Simpson Well in the Township
involved 213 379

‘A Yes, sir.

MR. GIRAND: Do you have that map? Will you ldentify
1t please?

- (Marked for identification.)

MR, SPURRIER: We will take a five minute recess,

(Recess)

MR.- SPURRIER: We will proceed with Mr. Fitting's
testimony in Case 338,

Q (By MR. GIRAND) Mr. Fitting, I direct your attention
to our Exhibit No. 2 in Case No, 338 and ask you whether or
not(th&t plat was prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

MR. GIRAND: We would like to have this plat marked

as Exhibit 2, please,

~16-




(plat marked for identification as Exhibit No. 2.)

Q ‘ What does that plat purport to show?

A The plat shows the conflict of these various appli-
cations:that have come before the Commisslon. The green
outlined areas are the outline of the Hare Pool as 1t now
stands. The brown outlined area is the area that was asked
to be included ﬁy the Continental as part of the ﬁare Fleld,
The red outlined area 1s the application of-the ?ullerton 011
Company for separate fleld designation. The yellow outlined
area is the Terrj Pool description as in call of c#se 338.

Q Does that plat feflect any other data that you have
prepéred in regard to the Fullerton application?

A Yes, sir, 1t shows the Simpson development at the
time of the completion of the Fullerton 01l Company, Fullerton
Federal Elliot No. 1, there were two completed Simpsen Wells
located in Section 3, none in Section 2 and none in Section 10.

Q Were there‘any Simpson Wells completed in Secfion 11¢?

A»- No, sir.

Q How far from the nearest production was the Fullerton
Elliot at the time of completion?

A A mile and a quarter,

Q@ Since that time had there been other wells in the
area?

A Yes, sir, there had been.

~17-
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Q@ Do you have a map showing those other'wells?

A Exhibit No. 1 has the wells as they now stand.

Q@ Does the map refleet any other data that you pro-
pose to offer to the Commission in support of the Fullerton
application?

A No, sir.

MR, QIRAND: We offer Exhibit No. 1 and Exhibit No.
2 in evidence, ;

MR, SPURRIER: Without objection the Exhibits will
be received.

A (By MR. GIRAND) Mr. Fitting, I direct your attention
to the Exhibit No. 1 and ask you to explain to the Commission
Just what that exhibit shows?

A This Exhiblt shows the contours on top of the upper
Simpson sand formation in the Hare Pool area. All the werh
that are shown on here are all the wells that have been drilled
through fhe Simpson section, Those wibh the single dot are
the Ellenburger. Those with the cirecle are the wells completed
in the Simpson., The contours on this layer are seen to be.
very uniform with a rate of about 100 foot to the location
until one point down in Sectlion 21 18 encountered where 250
foot fault 1s evidence and again the dip ia changed at a point
in the wesat part of Section 2 whererffset wells have encountered

the sand with differences of nearly 400 feet. The exhibit

~18-




also shows a line of cross section which has been prepared
snd the exhibit shows the water level in the Hare Fleld, or
I should say the water levels because there are at least two
in the south part of the Hare Fleld, water 18 encountered at
minus 4420 or below and in the interval between Section 21
and Section 22 the water level is no higher than 4641l and no
lower than 4680, It also shows ~

MR, SPURRIER; (Interrupting) Gentlemen, let's have

your attention up here,

A (Continuing) The exhibit also shows that there have
been numerous faﬂi;sencountered in the area in fhe west part
of Section 1 and the east part of Section 2, such as offset
wells, the Pullerton No. 1 and Fullerton No, 2 Federal Elliot
are 552 din hetween the wells and Gulf AE and 6-E Leonard have
' 526 feet correlated as the difference in the two wells. The
exhiblt also shows an area where the Simpson is absent and
granite knob underlies the pre-permian section,

Q Was that map prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir,

Q And from what source did you obtain the datum that
you have placed on that map?

A That was, the data that are on this map have been
obtained from the records that are on file with the New Mexlco

by
011 Conservation Commission supplemented/ Scout data and the

-19-



datum showp on this map have been obtained from electric logs,
The points'that are shown on the map you will notice that
they are not on every well, 5ut the pointa that are shown on
the wellé on which electric logs were avallable to me.

Q The map truly represents the picture as it exists
there at this time?

A There is a matter of interpretation in the area of
the faulted zone up in the northern part of this exhibit, but
in my opinion the existence of faults in there 1s amply Jjusti-
fied by the virtue of the fact that both the Gulf 6-E Leonard
and the Fulierton No. 1 Federal Elliot are producing oil at a
greater depth than the water level in the Hare Fleld to the
west .

Q Does that indicate to you that there is a separate
reservolr existing between Section 3 and 10 and 6 and 2 and 1?

A Insofar as the deseription of the line coincides with
the fault or the fault zcnes as shown on-ithis exhibit, yes.

Q Is 1t your opinion that the Gulf well sand the
Fullerton well east of the west line of Section 2 are in a
different reservoir than the Continental wells in Section 3?

A It is.

Q In the 3impson pay?

A Yes, air, those wells are producing from the same

lithologic unit, the Simpson sands, but by virtue of the fact

-20~




at
that the wells have been encountered/ a depth greater than the

water level in the remainder of the Simpson reservoir in this
avea I am satisfied there 18 no question about their belng in

a separate ressrvolr.

Q Mr, Fitting, in the course of your analysis of this

application -~
MR. GIRAND: Lét me identify this as an exhibdbit,

Exhibit No. 3.
(Marked Exhibit No. 3, for identification.)
Q@ Did you have prepared our Exhibit No. 3?
A Well, I prepared Exhibit No. 3.
Q The datum reflected from that exhibit, where was the

gsource of that datum?

A Like Exhibit No. 1, it was obtained from those sources

that I mentioned.

Q will you explain to the Commission what the Plat
Exhibit No. 3 purports to show?

A Exhibit No, 3 is to show the manner in which I deter-
mined the water level in the various fault blocks, the wells
that were cleané‘, the total.%kiké of them are shown on the
map underlined in green. The wells that are producling water
or whgre drill stem tests of water were obtained, the greatest
;g;§ that the water could have been produced is shown under-

lined in red., In additlon, there 1s a current water procduction

-2l
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data in the Hare Field shown, It will be seen that at the
point where the fault is shown in the middle of Section 21
that wells are producing water at depths of minus 4415, 4i4Zh,
and simllar depths. Whereas north of that fault Shell Argo
No. 9 18 clean at minus 4534, or a difference there within a
quarter of a mile or within a half a mile of 120 feet, whieh

18 evidence that the 250 foot fault which occurs in this area

SEepbia

is a fault and one that has disturbed the flulds to
the extent that they have not reached the same level even
under geologic time.. So there is no question in my mind but
that there are two reservolirs at least one south of the faulted
area and one north of it,

Q@ What did you find in relation to Sections 3, 2 and
1 and Section 107

A The fault block north of Section 21 has wells that
are c¢lean down as deep as minus 4579 and there was one-well,
Shell Taylor Glen No. 1 that drill-stem tested both 01l and
water at total"depth of minus 4641 and another well that drill-
stem tested some water at depth minus 4680, I concluded that
the water level in this block is plus or minus, minus 4641,
Whereas to the east of the faulted area in Section 2, the
total depth of the lower most drill-stem test on Gulf G-E in

the Simpson section was minus 4758 or 120 or 30 feet below the

water table In this other fault block. Similarly Fullerton
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Federal Elliot No. 1 is completed and producing water free

at the depth of minus 4#775. The water table must be somewhere

below that point, and since the Simpson section was éntirely
water filled in Fullerton Pederal Elliot No, 2, I oan't say

Just where the water level is in that area,

Q@  In other words, in the Fullerton Federal Elllot No, 2

the Simpson area was flooded with water?

A ‘Yes, sir.

Q And it was 551 feet lower than the Fullerton Elliot

No, 1?

A Yes, sir.

Q Does the plat purp&rt to show any other data in support
of this application, Mr. Fitting?

A No, I belleve that covers 1it.

MR. GIRAND: I would like to have thls marked for
identification,
(Exhibit No. 4, marked for identification.)

Q@ Mr. Pitting, did you have prepared a cross section of
the area involved in this application and the adjacent area in
Section 2 and portions of 37

A Yes, sir, I have prepared such a cross sectlom,

Q Mr. Fitting, did you prepare or cause to be prepared

Exhibit No. ke

A Yeg, slir.

-23-




Q@ Just state to the Commission what Exhibit No. 4
purports to show.

A This is a cross section showlng the pre-permlan
formations in the area of Sections 2 and 3 in the north part
of the Hare Field area. The line of the cross section 1is
shown on Exhibit No. 1, It goes through a dry hdle, Shell
Taylor No. 1, at least dry in the pre-permian which drill-
tested o1l and water between 4575 and 4654, The:attitude of
the formations in that well are shown by these depths, the
top ot the upper Simpson sand was minus 4571 in that well
and the well as I say was dry. The next well on the cross
section is Continental Hawk B-3, 3-E which is an Ellenburger
well that was drill-tested for oil in the Simpson section and
the intervala are shown in green,

Q The Hawk B-3 18 in Section 3, is it not?

A Yes, s8ir. The next well is Shell State 10, whieh
wéll was a recent completion in the Simpson section and the
perforated intervals are shown and the color green for the
fact that the well produced oill from those perforations 1is
indicated at this point. The next Well is Shell State 6,
which is a Brgnson well and the data that was avallable to
me showed no drill-stem tests in the Simpson section. The
next well is the Gulf Leonard No. 6, which well when seen

encountered the top of the Simpson sands section considerably
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lower to any of the wells to the west with the exception of
the dry hole on the extreme west, This well drill-stem tested
the Simpson section at two points, the lower nost point of
which was minus 4768. The next well is the Fullerton Federal
Elliot No. 1 which drill-stem tested the upper seetion sand
was depleted as is shown with the perforation from minus 4512
to minus 4775.

Q From this map and the information that it contains,
daid yoﬁ form an opinion as to whether or not there was a
geparate reservolr petween Section 3 and Sectlion é and 17

A Insofar as the fault zones that are shown on Exhibit

No. 1 are conecerned and on the west and ecast side of that

fault zone, yes, sir.

MR. GIRAND: We would like to offer Exhibit 4 and

3 and 1.
MR. SPURRIERt Wilthout objecticn they willl be recelved,
Q (By MR, GIRAND) HMr. Fitting, in your analysis of the

two pools, did you make any check into the pressures of the

wellas?

A Yes, sir, I did. I coulédn't find any reported pressures

on wells 1n the northwestern part of the area. The only
pressure ian that area that was available to me was the one

on the Fullekton Federal Elliot No. 1, whieh pressure was sub-

stantially the same as the highest presaure that I could find
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on the Early wells in the southern part of the Hare Fileld
area,

Q In your opinion, do you believe that the continuing
of the present allowable of the Fullerton wsell will create
any waste?

A No, sir, ; do not,

Q@ You believe that that allowable is a falir allowable
for that particular area?

A As I understand the rules and regulatiéﬁs of the
Conservation Commission, it seems to me that the well quali-
fies as a wildcat well and having been completed belowf$8,ooo
feet, 1is entitled to its present allowable.

MR, GIRAND: I believe that 14 allt

MR, SPURRIER: Does anyone have a question of this
witness? |

Mk, SGOTT: Yes, I do. W. A, Scott with Shell 011,
I would 1like to take just a second to lock at the section on
the board before I start questioning, Mr. Spurrier.

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. SCOTT:

Q Mr. Fitting, I belleve you stated that you had made
a detailed study of the Simpson formation in the area in
question and that you are familiar with 1t as a result of
these studies, 1s that right?
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A Yes, sir.

Q@ I believe that in your Exhibit 2, it was a contour
plai, is that right?

MR, GIRAND: No, Exhibit 2 1s the area,

A Exhiblt 2 was the area.

Q Which exhibit was the contour?

MR, GIRAND:t No. 1.

A No, 1,

Q Those contours were on the upper Simpson sands?

A Yes, sir,

Q 1Is that what 1s commonly referred to and known as
the McKee sand?

A That 1is right,

Q@ I bélieve you stated that these maps were prepared
under your supervigion?

A They were actually prepared by me.

Q@ Prepared by you. And that you further stated that
you feltlthat_the cross sections and the contoured plats in
your estimaéign truly represented the picture as you saw it?

A Yes, sir,

Q Further I belleve you stated that in your opinion

the faults which you have put on your contour plat and on your

cross sections and presented as exhibits, that these faults

indicated separate reservoirs?
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A Yes, sir.

Q And that in your opinion as a result of the inter-~
pretation of these faults on the contour plat on the orois
sections that Fullerton Federal A-1, Gulf Leonard 6-E were
in separate reservoirs from wells produecing from Simpson
sands to the west, is that correct?

A Yes, éir, that 1s my interpretation.‘ﬂ

Q I belleve that you had indicatéd.on ydur contour
plats and possibly on one the water levels, and also by your
statement that there was a water level of U420 feet subsea
to the south of the fau;t which you postulated on your contour
platg, is that correct? |

A Approximately 4420 subsea, yes.

Q 4429, is that what you have found and stated before?

A Yes, 1t 1is,

Q@ What water levél do you propose thgg to be, a Simpson
water level or a McKee water level or Continéntal water level,
in just whaé formation 1s that water level?

A That 1s a water level in the Simpson sand sectlon.

Q Since you made this detalled study of thls segtion,

I am sure you are quilte aware of the fact, plus being quali-
fied as presenting geological testimony, that wlithln the
Siwmpson formation in this area there are two sand bodies from

which we are producing in the Hare Pool and in the area to the
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north, the upper most of which we refer to as the McKee sand
and one of which you stated your contour 1s based on., The
lower one which is known in geological terms as the Connell
sand, 1s that right? |

A There are more than two éand bodies; the McKee sand
section that 1s composed of numerous sand bodies there 18 &
slightly thinner shale aection between the base of :the McKee
and the top of the conneliyi: within the McKee sand section
1tself,

Q You spoke of the base of the McKee. Where do you
place the McKee sand in the Simpson section 1in regard to the
lower sands?

4 I haven't placed, it as an approximatgti 15 or 16 feet
above the top of the Conmell.

2 But in your statement you placed 1t in the Conunéll?. .

A There is a shale section in the Connell and I have
regarded the Simpson sand section as entirely one sand series,

Q I‘believe you stated thag Shell Argo 9 was producing
clean o0ll from the Hare Pool from a certain subsea depth., I
didn't get that at the time., Could you tell me what that was,
I didn't get that down?

A That was Shell Argo 10, which is producing from a
total depth of minus 4512,

Q That was Shell Argo 10¢
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A Yes,

Q Thahk you, Now then, I belleve you stated that was
clean to that depth, 4512 subsea, You are probably familiar
with looking at the log on that well and knowing that the full
Simpson sectlon 1s open, thé productivity section is open,
that is the McKee and what I will refer to that is the Connell
seotion that 1s below what you have referred to as a shale
break below the McKee?

A Yes, sir, R

Q Mr, Fitting, with regard to this shale break, don't
you think it would be quite possible that there might be two
distinet and separate structural traps as far és water 1is
concerned within the Simpson section, and that there might be
a different water level 1n this lower sand that I have referred
to as the Connell and which if you will refer to any.eleétric
logs shows &g 8 more oOr less sebarate sand body below the McKee
and belo# the shale section that you have talked about.
wWouldn't ybu think that there might be the possibillity, geo-

logically speaking, that there might be two separate water traps,

two separate water reservolrs there?

A Yes, sir, there certainly could be,
Q  There c¢ould be that poss%bility; Thank you., 1In that
case if that possibility were to hold true there might be two

different water levels in the Simpson formation, is that not
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true, does that not follow?

A  Yes, sir, there might be.

Q Mr. Fitting, 1 hotiqed from your contour plat and cross
saction you presented and from your statements, the Exhibits that
you presented, that you testified from, that Federal A-1l is in a
ssparate block from the majority of the McKee~Connell Wells pro-
ducing to the west of that area as a result of the faults that

you postulated on your Exhibits, that you considered Fullerton

Federal A-1l and the Guif well to be in separate McKee-Connell

reservoirs?‘

‘A In a separate Simpson reservoir. 1 know of no well whether
you wish to name the sands as McKee-~Connell, that is clean to the
depth that those two wells are now producing clean oil minus 4775.

Q Since you are presenting ths geological data for Fullerton
at this hearing and since the faults that you have shown on the
crossgections and contour plats play somewhat of an important
role in determining the separation of these reservoirs in the Simp-
sén, I would like to ask you some questions regarding the
fundamental structural geology as to the basis for these faults
proposed to geologically and structurally divide the Simpson
sands in sepsrate ragservolirs. Mr., Fitting, is it not true,
well probably as to geologic concept that a fault depth

to definitely be proved to be existent beyond any doubt
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you have to have gome means of deternining that it 1s there.
In this particuler case, since the forautions involved are
beneath the surface and the bnly way you oan definitely
geologliocally prove the faults to bo present, don't you have

to show beyond any cuestion in order to prove that it is there
that that fault aotually ocuts a well bore?

A Not 1f that fault displaces the wator tuble - -

2 {Interrupting) I an asking - -

A (Continuing) I think that Is nocurute proof,

9 I am asking you as to structural qualities, just
from strusture faults and contours. bon't you have Lo sghow
that the fault cuts a well bore before you can put it on there
and say it 1s definite that it is there?

A There ére many faults that have been placed geologically
without the fault exaotly cuttinz the well bore,

2 « But you don't prove that the faults are thers unless
you can show the fault cut the wsell bore, is that not right?

A Yost of the faultine in Yest Texas and New iHexico
is of the type thut it 1s at such a rizht asngle that we rarely
sse them out a well bore,

T Therefore, you have no proof geologically that ths
faults are actually there, 1z that right? \

A Yag, mzeoloriocally, there 1s u greuat degl cof inter-
polation in it where you find a uniform regular dip as you
find in this fleld cuddenly altered and the rate of dip

incroased from one hundrad feet betwaen well btorea to thrae
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hundred or more there ls indirest evidence of faulting,

© Indirect evidenos. Of course, as you say indireot
svidence, now you have mude a statemont that these dips aru>
regular. That is purely your interpretation, is that not
right? 7

A I don't think that anyone that would contour the
area would show any thing othor' than a regular dip in the
area where I have shown it.

T That is purely a matter of persgonal interpretation
as for ag that goes, I imagine it {s on any struotural.
question involved any geologlst would have many ploturses of

tho samo struoture, but, in other words, Mr. Fitting you

oan't actually show us whero the faults out a well bore and

actually therefore prove that the faulte are definitely thore?
Thore. .is indirect ovidence of them gologically, is that the
answer?

A Only indireot avidence, not positive, indireot
evidence.

Is thers any positive evidence?

&2

A ‘ To we it is poritive,
To you it is positive,
A ¥ay I finish the answer. To me - -
{Interruptinz) Sure.
A (Continuing) Te e 1t is when ocoupled with the faot
that tho fluid levels are disturbed by the faultlnge. 7o ne
it is positive when the fluld ig -~ -
» {Interrupting) ‘There is another thecry in feology
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with vepard to pluocing thé fault on the ocontour nap and that |
{5 to determine the dip and the ptrike of the fault, the dipping
tho deviation horizontal and the strike being the horizontal
direction of the fall that you have to have three wells cut

in order to determine the strike dip and fuult and oan you
deternine the strike and 4ip in any of tha faults that you

have shown?

A I know that the dip is very steep, very high lald
fault. I know the strike is falrly well controlled by the
occurrencs of only three wells none of whloh are out by any
of these faults.

G You say that you know that the dip in these faults
are stesp. How do you know that the dip is steep?

A That is another indirect evidonce froa other flelds
ih West Texas and lew Mexico that all the faults are very
stsep,

‘ i That is {ndireot evidence?

A Yes, sir.

4] Mr., Pitting, sinoce you haven't definitely proved to
us that the wells haven't cut any wolls « =

Mit, GIRARD:  {(Interrupting) e objeot to the form
of the quostion.
¥, SPFIRIER:  ObjJeotion sustained.

' (By 4r. Secott) v, Fitting, can you say definitely
that these stractural interpretutions which you have presentaed
are not wrong?
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A T will say this that additionsl wells will supplement
the data that we now have and it may prove that the pisture
has ohanged materially over what is shown here. As a natter
of faot the last two wells, the Fullerton Vell, I"ullerton
Elliot Mo. 2 has changed the piocture materially as has Gulf
Teonard A, the later well being 526 feet hiph und the former
wel) being 515 feet low. I am sure that wasn't antioipated,
I hadn't antioipated that would ococur. -

Q How = - ,

(Interrupting) Let me finish. If there is any

.

change in the pieture I think it will be on the side of
complioating it rather than simplifying it as it now stands.

q Just what geologic age do you oconsider these
faults that you have shown them to cut?

A They are all pre-permian. The faults die out at
the basis of the preeper -- at the original surfaocs overlfing
the pre~permian,

o Based on your study of this field of what gross
thiokness, let's just say an average thickness in the area
that we have in gquestion, what averapge thiokness would you
agssign to ths Bimpson zcotion that is productive?

A I haven't assigned any such average.

] well, ocould you pgive us one Just purely as an
eatinate, un average?

A The gross productive section is shown on the oross
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seotién here as being from Shell Stgate 10 minus L4087 to
ominus 4482, which ls the thickness of about 350 feet, no,
atout 400 feet.

Q 400 feet?

A Yoa. That is a maximum thiokness,

Q Yes, that is i{noluding the productive interval

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you know off hand what the avorage gross
thiokness of the Fllenburger is in that area where it 1s present
and productive? _

A It {8 quite variabdle,

& 1 night add there that we find it varies from around
100 to 150 feet, iiould you go along with that as an estimate?

A It depends on how much granite wash there is as to
what the thiokness is. ‘

Q How much throw or vertiocal displacement would you essign,
d13 you give to those faults up in the northeast end of your
plat'or your oross seotion. sither one?

A It is shown here on the oross section with
abproxlmataly 300 foot of throw in this fault zone or 350.

4] About 300 to 3507?

A Yos, sir,

%" Ig that for beth of the parallel down steps?

-3 26w~




A Yos. _
Q $ince tho MeKes, since the Slmpson sends lle
immediutely above the Ellenburgexr where both the Simpson
and ¥llenburger are present in tho area, then your fault
would have to cut you state both the Slmpson and the
¥llesnburger?
A Yes, I imepgine it would.
Q Since the Ellenburger in this area is know not
to be as thiok as the Simpson - =
MR, OIRaND: (interrupting) If the Commission
please, I am going to objeot aghin., The Ellenburger seotion
18 not involved in this hearing.
MRe SCOTT: I am trying to nake o point here, ir,
Spurrier, if I oould continue. I reallize that the Ellenburger
is not within the call of the hearing, but with regard to the
gqﬁlegio point that I am trying to bring out just one or two
éucstiona more., It is quite important for ms to prove uy
bolnt that I do inolude theu. I do0 realize that we are not
discussion the Ellenburger with regard to the oall but I
Just want to talk about it.
MR, SPURRINR: Very well.
¢; By ¥R. SCUTT: 8inae you say that the faults out
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both the Simpson and the Ellenburger formations and the
Ellenhburger 1s not as thlek here as the Simpson, at least it
is not thioker,~can you oonslder these-faults to separate
the Simpson into different formations then, of course, we
consider those to be seen fauvlts., Then if they separate the
Simpson into different formations as - a result of these
stated faults they would likewise, it would seem, have to
separate the Ellenburger. Now, are you familiaz with the
Commission's order, it is a recent order No. W,12! dated
January 8th, and it is with regard to consolidating the
Brunson and the north Brunson pools into one pool to be called
the Brunson Pool. Are you famlllar with that?

A No, sir, I am not,
-%Q That order wﬁioh;was;1sguédﬂbytthé;GOmmission in-
eluded the southwest quarter of Seotion 2, that is included
in the Brunson Pool limits, the southwest quarter of Section
2 and Lots 11, 12, 13 and 14, In Section 2, to be within the
limits of the Brunson Pool then it also gives some other
acreage on down to the south., Thls had been the North Brunson
and this the Brunson and they consolidated them. Now, Mr.
Pitting, that order was arrived at after about a six month
period since the.North Brunson Pool was discovered, The
testimony has been presented by operators before this Commission

and after due consideration of the testimony that the Ccumission
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has considered all of the Brunson Pool to be one reservoir,
Now, 1in the 1ight of your contour plats and cross sections
and in view of Fullerton's proposed boundarles of the Terry
Pool, I belleve that you will find that there 18733 agre
section there 1nvwh1ch the Fullerton proposed Terry Pool
boundary and the Brunson Pool boéndary as already set down

by the Commission, that they overlap, If the Simpson forma-

-tions are consldered to be a separate reservolr in those

two 40 aore units in the west half of Section 2, which you
have included in your boundary, then it would follow by
geological reasoning in view of ycur faults whigch have segre-
gated reservoirs that the Ellenburger reservolr under these
two 40 acre units would have to be dealt with the same way,

for where you had separation by fault in the Simpson certainly

. you would have 1t in the Ellenburger, Therefore, I just want

to poirnt out to the Commission that in the light of thie
testimony that is being given by Pullerton regarding the
ereation of the new Terry Pool and in view of the Commission's
order vhich has included 80 acres within the same area, it looks
to me like there would have to be separate regervolrs éet 2
up there for the Brunson Pool as it would have to be for the
S8impson formation if this Terry Pool 1is created as such,

MR. GIRAND: This secems to be more ln the nature of

an argument and a closing argument.
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MR, éCOTTx I Just wanted to ask him a few more
'questions.

Q@ (By MR. SGOTT) Mr. Fitting, this is a log, 1t is
a survey that was run on the Fullerton Federal A~1, which
vas given to us by Fullerton. We would like to know if you
would concur withlour(é;;;;xiggffor the top of the McKee sands
a8 we have shown it on here? |

A No, I don't,

Q Where do you plagce the top of the McKee sand?

A minus 4446, which is 14 feet lower than where you
have 1t.

Q That would be approximately right here, wouldn't it
(indicating)? Now, in light of the faect that yourare:produscing
from this Simpson formation, do you consider, as does the
Commission, that all of the productive interval in the Simpson
in one common reservoir? |

A I have already stated that it 1s possible that there
1s more than one water table in the Simpson sectilon,

Q Let's say that the, for 1lunstance, in the interval
here shown on the log in the productive interval, would you
conéider‘all this one common reservolr as the Qommission has
with regard to productive lintervals in other Simpson sand
producing wells?

A If it 1s not 1t has been made a common reservolr
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Pt
by the Well Bwewd.

Q Do you have avallable a record of the drlll-sten
tests taken by Fullerton on the Pederal A-1?

A Yes, Insofar as the Simpson sections are conoerned;
those drill-stem tests are shown on the cross gection.

Q On‘the oross section?

A Yes; sir,

Q I would 1ike to take the liberty of asking you or
to read them or elther we can polnt them out to the Commission,
The drill-stem tests taken in the upper part of the Simpson
sgnds in this well and the intervals that were included in
these téats. |

A There was one drill-stem test taken for minus 4449
o minus;3937. |

Q In the Fullerton Federal A-1?

A Ye;. |

Q According to “your records received from information
released from Fullerton we have a record showing three drill-
stem tests taken within the Simpson sand section. The first
) being'from 7942 to 7967 feet?
A That 1s correct.
Q In which there was a recovery of 180 feet of 45 degree

gravity oil and 360 feet of oil and gas cut mud?

A That is correct.
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Q. That was 7942 to 7967. Then we had a record 7965
to 7992.

A That 1s right.

Q And 1t has been reported to us that on that drill-
stem test the well flowed 11 barrels of clean oll per hogr,
the gravity of which was 46.2 degrees,

A That 1s correct.

Q That was from 7965 to 7992. Then there was a third
' drill-stem test taken from 7994 to 3030. '

A That is correct,

Q On that drill-stem test from 799% to 8030 the report
showed that the well flowed, that the ié;f;as open one and a
half hours and flowed 11flbarrels of ¢lean 011 per hour.

A Thgt is correct. |

Q@ Mr, Fitting, are you familiar with Rule 5 1n the
rules and regulations of the Commission?

A I am probably familiar with i1t but not by its number,

Q@ I would like to take the liberty to acquaint ourselves
by reading one or two sections. "In allocated pools, the
allocation between pools is in accordance with the top of the
producing depth of the pool and the corresponding propertional
factor set out below. The depth to the casing shoe or the top
perforation in the casing, whichever is the higher, in the

first well completed in a pool determines the depth classifi-
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* cation for the pool." Now, Mr. Fitting, in 1light of the
fact that there was definitely olean Simpson production
established by drill-stem testd from & depth of above 8,000
-feet in this well, that shows of o1l and g&s were recorded
by drill-stem tests as high as 7942, that a flow of clean

011 11 barrels per hour rate was established by drill 7965
to 7992 was established from 8, Mr. Fitting, had your company
perforated some of this pay from 7942 to 8000 feet, I'm
quite sure that this whole question of a new pool designation
never would have come up, That 1s all, ‘

A You'don':?;equestion relating to that.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Ritting, in view of the fact that
Mr. Scott has heen testifying here, 1f you have anything
further to‘put into the record I suggest you go ahead., It
wasn't strictly a eross examination.

MR. SCOTT: I certalnly wish to apologlize., We do
have further testimony at whieh time we can be cross examined
on any testimony that we have,

MR. SPURRIER: The Commission always likes to get a
complete'recqrd and for that reason we let you testify as you
did and we expect you to testify further, but Mr., Fitting in
all fairness might have something to say without being on
cross examination,

A I would 1ike $o volunteer this, that with reference

to the perforation below 8,000 feet 1t 1s my understanding
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that the Fullerton englncer advised with aa engineer from
the Shell 011 Company as to the practice 3n thils fleld énd
whether the Shell considered this to 5e a depletion type ¢
reservolr with the possibilities of gas capping it at a later
date and was adivsed not to perforate the top of the sand.
As a matter of fact, if you will nqtiee the Shell State 10,
the top of the perforations in that well are roughly the same
distance below the top of the gand as in the Fullerton well,
MR, SCOTT: (Could I answer 6hat question?
MR, SPURRIER: I didn't notice any question, Mr., Scott.
MR, GIRAND: I would 1like to ask one further question.

RE-DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. GIRAND:

Q Mr. Fitting, has anything been brought forward here
by the examinatlon of Mr, Scott or his statements into the
record which would change your opinion as you have previously
expressed 1t in regard to'the reservolir?

A No, sir.

MR. GIRAND: That is all.

MR, SPﬁRRIER: Any further questions of this witnéss?
If not, we will take a recess in this case for lunch until
1:45 p. m.

(Whereupon, the hearing was recessed until 1:45 p.m.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION

Thursday, February 21, 1952, 1145 P. M.

MR, SPURRIER: We will come to order,

MR, GIRAND:t If the Commission please, we just finished
the witness Fitting and that is the appliecant's case.

MR. SPURRIER: That 1s your case., Mr, 3eott, do you
haﬁe testimony to put on?
MR, SCOTT: Yes,'I do,
a MR, FEDERICI: Will the record show that W. R, Federiel
¢heston-Montgomery 1is appearing here for Shell Petroleum Qompany.
Mr, Scott will proceed on his own, I will jJust sort or sit
here and help out, |

MR, SCOTT: Would you llke any qualifications?

MR. SPURRIER: Have you qualified before?

MR, SCOTT: I don;t know, I will be glad to for the
record 1f you desire,

MR. SPURRIER: Briefly.

~ MR, GIRAND: We will admit his qualifications.

MR. SPURRIER: Well, we will accept your qualifications.

@o ahead,
W. H. sgore,

having_been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. FEDERICI:

¢ Whers you state 1n the racords the qualifications as
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what for example?

A My qualifications to testify on the fact that I an

employed as sn Explration Engineer with Shell 01l and as suoch
do jobs for the Shell 011,

MR. SPURRIER: Let's‘speak loudly and make every~
thing distinct and take 1t slowly.

Q@ Before you proceed, Mr., Scott, do you care to make

any answver to Mr. Fittings statement concerning a statement
made to him or his éompany by Shell engineer?

A Yes, sir, I would,

I would just like to make the
statement that I have been authorized by the Shell management

to say that no englneer employed by Shell 0il Company was
authorized by the Shell management to make any statement‘to
Fullerton or their representatives or to advise them with
regard perforating any well. It certainly is not Shell's

polley to advise any company as to where they should perforate

their wells or how they should produce them,

MR, FEDERICI: As I told the Gommission a while ago,
I am not acquainted with the facts, but I would like Mr., Scott
to Just proceed as he will on his own statements.

MR. SPURRIER: Very well,

A The Hare Pool was discovered with the completion of

the Amerada Hare No. 6 in the northwest guarter of the south-

west quarter of Section 33-21South, 37 East. The discovery
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date for the Pool was placed on July 20, 1947, Havre No, 6

wasg eohpleted on Juiy 25, 1947, Some four days after the 7
completion date this well was shut in for thirteen days and

a static bottom hole pressu;e taken. This pressure was fownd
to be 3,033 pounds per square inch at a datum of 4300 feet
subsea and 1is considered to be very near the original reservoir
pressure of the Hare Pool, *

Since that time 8 field-wide surveys have been taken by
the New Mexico 011l and Gas Englneering Qommittee. I would
like to present Exhibit No. 1 to the Commission.

(Marked Exhibit No, 1, tror identification.)

A (Continuing) Exhibit No. 1 is an arithmetic averagé
bottom hole pressure for each of these surveys., 1t 1s an ig
arithmetlic average bottom hole curved plot of pressure versus
time for the Hare Pool.

MR, GIRAND: If the Commission please, we would lilke
for the Shell to state to the COmmission»whether they protesp
our apblioation or whether they seek to have the terfitory
covered in our application included in the é;re Pool or Just‘
what their position 1s. We are at a loss to know how to
meet the statements of Mr. Scott without knowing what they
are predicating thelr statements on. I think we ought to be
entlitled to know what your posltion 1is.

MR. SCOTT: I will be glad to answer that. We are
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presenting our testimony with regard to the call of the hear-
ing which 1s, under the call, 1s the creation of the Terry
Pool. We are opposing the creation of the Terry Pool as with-
in the call of this hearing.

MR, GIRAND: Thén to go a step further we have

eliminated ¢ertain portions of the territory included in the

call for the designation of the Terry Pool, In other words,

the only testimony that has been offered has beeﬁ in regard

and relation to the application of thé Fullerton 011 Qompany.
Are you directing your protest to that particular designation
or are you directing it to the entire Terry Pool designation?

MR, SCOTT: I am designating our opposition to the
case as submitted and has proposed on the motion of the
Commission. .

MR, GIRAND: That is all,

.+ MR, GRAHAM: The elimination of that acreage wouldn't
materially effect your position,

MR. SéOTT: 1 don't know that I quite understand.

MR, FEDERICI: There was an acrcage eliminated this
morning from the particular pool, May I inquire what acresge
was eliminated this morning?

(Discussion off the record,)

MR, SCOTT: 1 understood thls was a Commissgion called

case and not an application of PFullerton for the cereation of
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a Pool,

MR. SPURRIER: Do you want to proceed, Do you want
to answer that?

MR. GIRAND: Only to this extent, that 1s correct,
This is a Gommission called case but the call of the Commission
was based on the application of the Fullerton 0411l Company and
the Commission on its own motion enlarged the territory.

MR, SCOTT: All we can do 18 come prepared to testi-
fy as the case 1is proposed and this area 1is outlined here in
red whieh you mentioned this morning was not included, it is
included within the total boundaries that the Commission has
proposed and we h&ve gome prepared to testify as the Commission
proposed the boundary which includes thls acreage also.

MR, WHITE: Let me ask this question, If the Commission
econfines itself to the position of PFullerton, what position do
you take as to that?

MR. SPURRIER: Which would be the area within'the red,

MR, WHITE: Within the pink or red.

MR, SCOTT: Well, isn't that beyond the call of the
hearing? Ian’t the hearing as 1t 1s set up for these four
gsectlons, mayhe 1 am not following what you are trying to get
at and also ineluded in that the Fullerton has come up this

morning and sald that, I believe I am right, correct me 1if I

“am wrong, that thias was the boundary that they would propose,
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This is the boundary here of the Terry Pool,

MR. GIRAND: As a matter of fact, the record will
show that in December we had filed such an application and
this is the outline of our proposed Pool designation, |

MR. FEDERIG%: Nonetheless, it is a creation of a
new Pool, |

'MR; GIRAND: That 18 correct. If he has opposition
to the outlying acreage suchaas the north half of 2 and 1

and the south half of 12 and the northeast guarter of 12 and

‘all of Section 11 why that portion of Section 2 lying west of

the southwest quarter an 80 acre tract up here, why we have
no protest. We don't think it belongsfin'the Terry Pool
either.

MR, SCOTT: 1t 1s not the matter of your protestirg,
Mr. Girand; 1t is a matter of letting me testify on the case
as calléd by the COmmiséion.

MR. GIRAND: There is nothing before the Commiassion
in support of those particular tracts.

MR, SPURRIER: That is right.

MR, SCOTT: I have nothing -~

MR, GIRAND: (Interrupting) It is not paramount to
the 1ssue because there is nothing before the Commission here
on that,

MR, FEDERICI: It goes to show whether the Pool in
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this particular area should be establighed. His testimony
should go to whether it should be.

ME. GRAHAM: Have you withdrawn and would you amend
your application to all that land except the inside of the
red line? |

MR. GIRAND: As a matter of fact, we never had it in
there. That was the Commission's own -- )

MR, GRAHAM: (Interrupting) That is what the Commission
issued thelr notice on, _

MR, GIRAND: Our application only called for land
eoloped in red.

MR, FEDERICIt But the Commission --

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) The notice went out on
the fouf sections.

MR. GRAHAM: That 1s what we used here,

MR, FEDERICI: Where is the call?

MR. SCOTT: If it please the Commission, I would like
to state for Shell that we are here on the understanding that
this 1s Case 338 B which was a matter of the application of
the Commission upon 1its own motion for an order for the creation
of & new Pool to be known as the Terry Pool for Simpson pro-
duction to inelude all of Seetions 1, 2, 11, 12, 21 South,

37 East. That is the call of the hearing and that is what we
arc here prepared to testify for.
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MR, FEDERICI: I think that is the idea to prosceed
in that the Commission has called it on all those particular
Sections. I think the Commission can determine whether or
not it resally effects this particular area or not, I think
it does not effect the entire area but 1t inoludes the aree
that is marked Fullerton because it 1s an est@bliahment of a
Pool within this area ineluding the Fullerton area. I think’
the testimony is pertinent to the establishment of the Pool,

MR, SPURRIER: The Commission did call the case as
you have stated., You afe entirely proper in testifying on
that case. However, wlth all due respect to all witnesses
let's hurry it along as fast as we can. Let!'s don't review

‘each and every item of the whole»oésé. =
MR, SCOTT: Well, I would certainly like a chance
to present my testimony in full, to present the company's
picture,
MR. SPURRIER: That 12 right, you have that oppor-
tunity at this moment.
MR. SCOTT: I will speed it up as mueh as I can.
- A (Mr. Scott continuing) Based on Exhibit No. 1 the
arithmetic average bottom hole pressure for each of the Hare
Pool fleld-wide surveys 1s plotted on the Exnhibit, the graphi-

cal blot of :the Hare Pool average bottom hole pressure versus Lime

Iy
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indicates that the reservoir pressure is declining steadily

and by the June, July, Augﬁst 1951 survey a pressure reduction
am&unting to 944 pounds per square inech odcurred which pressure
drop amounts»to about 2,259 barrels of oil produced per pound
per square inch pressure drop. With this in mind, we would
like to take time to bring to your attention soma interesting

facts about the pressure behavior in this Pool*as Simpson

development moved northward from the discovery well, Amerada

Hare No. 6.

At this time I would like to present in evidence Exhibit
No. 2, a map of the area in question,

MR. FEDERICI: Thes have not been offered. To save
time we will offer them all at once,
(Marked Exhibit No. 2, Case 338+B.)

A (Continuing) In November and December of 1948 the
bottom hole pressure survey was run whieh included a well in
the south half of Sectlon 33 and two wells in the north half
of Section 33. In fhe observed average bottom hole pressure
for these three wells it was 2,880 pounds per square inch,

Then in April 1949 a well was completed in the north half
of Section 28 in the sduth&est quarter of the northeast quarter.
In May, June, 1949 field-wide survey it had a pressure'of‘i;93¥
pounds or 54 pounds higher than the observed average field
bottom hole pressure for the Hovember, December, 1948 survey
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which was taken some s8ix months previoualy.

Then as we move northward in our example in May, June,
1949 a field-widé bottom hole pressure survey was run which
included a well in the aorth half of Section 23, then the
othef wells that weré producing to the south of that, four
wells were survgyed in this fleldfwide survey vhich included
two wells in the north half of Scetion 33 and two wells in
the south half of Section 28 and the averags bottom hole
presgure for the five welis was 2,875 pounds per square inch,
In August 19%9, a well was completed in the southwest quarger
of Seotion 22, Shell Turner No. 4 with an initlal bottom hole
pressure of 2,902 pounds per square iach or 27 pounds higher
than the average observed field bottom hole pressuré for the
May, June, 1949 survey.

Then in the November, December, 1949 period another field
wide survey was run. It included coming from south to north
thre§ wells in the north half of 33, one well in the southeast
quarter of 29, three wells in the souéh half of 28, two wells
in the north half of 28, two wells in the south half of 21,
and one well ia the southwest quarter of Section 22. The
average bottom hole pressure for these 12 wells was 2,742 pounds,
Then in January, 1950 approximately a month to a month and a
half later the well was completed in the southeast quarter af

the northwest quarter in 22, Shell Argo A-4, with an initilal
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bottom hole pressure of 2,989 pounds or 247 pounds higher than
the averége observed fleld bottom hole pressure for the November,
December, 1949 survey. It 1s of interest to note that at the
time of completion for Shell Argo A-4 this well was one half
mile north - northeast outstep to the northern limits of Hare
Pool production whille the previous outstepplug examples were
appfoximately onvnlooation outsteps.

In June, July, and August of 1951 another field-wide
survey was run on bottom hole pressure whieh included a total
of 26 wells and the produeing area of the field whioh had an
average bottom hole pressure of 2,089 pounds. Then approximately
a month and a half later in September the well was completed
in the northwest quarter of the southwest quarter of Section
15, Shell Argo No. 10 with an inltial bottcem hole pressure
- of: 2,885 pounds or 796 pounds higher than the average bottom
hole pressgure for the Hare Pool In the July, August, 1951
survey.

It 1s of interest here to point out that Shell Argo No. 10
was drilled in an area which was a half mile outstep to the
then limits of Hare Pool produgtion.

In October 1951 the Continental Hawk B-3-1-S was completed
in the southeast quarter of Section 3, I¢ has been reported
to us that this well had observed initial bottom hole pressure
of 2,905 pounds per square inch. The completion of this well
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in the Simpson marked a onc half mile northerly outstep from
the then northern limits of Hare Pool production in the north
half of Seotion 15, Its first observed bottém hole pressgure
was 816ipounds hlghér than the average measured in the older
produoiég are=a one to two months previously.

. Th;refore, you can see that starting from the discovery
well from the Hare Pool as development progressed northward
the new outstepping wells had pressures higher than the pro-
ducing areas already estaﬁlished to the south. I have Srought
to your attention northerly outstepping wells wﬁieh had as
puch as 816 pounds per square inch more pressure than the
average bottom hole pressure of the wells in the previously
proven areas to the south, I would 1like to point out that
this certainly was nothing to cause the operators in the Hare
Pool to raquest any new pool designations, and that it was
felt that this was merely the practieal proof of the basic .
gconocept of petrophysies and reservoir engineering. ‘This eoncept
is that in & reservolir such as this, which 18 made up of shale
and sands, with a caleareous or limey material holding together
the sand grains, that the permeability is generally of a |
medium order, In these outstepplng locatlions it is logical
to expecet that a first observed bottom hole pressure will
approximate more nearly the original conditicns rather than
observatlions in the arcecas that have been produecing for some
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time, 1In these higher than average observations 1t indicates
a lack of complete pressure equallization during the short
producing life but do not indicate the discovery of a new
reservoir,

The correot interpretation of these observations has been
realized by the companies that have been drilling and producing
in the Hare Pool for almost five years. As a result of the
testimony the Commission has In the past continued to gonsider
sueh outsteps as extentions of the Hare Pool and have pro-
greasively extended’thé Youndaries of this pool northward to
the south line of Section 10, whicy is the present limits,

Now, in a further attempt to show you reasons why, in our
opinion, no data or Exhibits have been presented to give con-
slusive proof as to the existence of a new and separate preser-
voir in the Simpson, I would like to present for your considera-
tion some structural interpretatlions of the MeKee and
Ellenburger. PRirat, I vwould llke to say that wé make no attempt
to testify that any one of these 1nterpretationslis the 6n1y
correet interpretation for either of the two formations., As
you have no doubt seen in previous cases before this Commision,
there are times when nv two geologists wlll have the same
interpretation of a strueture in question. We are presenting
these interpretations to show you how much the pleture actually
can vary from one extreme to another. With that in mind, I
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would like to present In evidense Exhibit No. 3.

(Marked Exhibit No. 3, Case No. 338, for identification,)

A (Continuing) This Exhibit 18 & structural interpre-
tation of the MoKee sand, You will note that this Exhibit shows
the McKee struoture to be highly faulted with many different
fault blocks. These faults onkthis4p1at are not tied dowm,

We have no definite proof that they are there. However, they
are based on indirect evidence as previously tesatifiled,

In other words, we can put these faults on this plat as
a matter of one persons 1;terpretation, and we can at the same
time draw the contour lines so that they afé correct with
regérd to the amount of displacement theoretically éesigned to
that fault, So you ean see, with regard to this pleture, that
ecoming from south to north as the Hare Pool vas developed by -
northerly outstepping wells which had higher observed bottom-
hole pressures than the average pool bottom hole pressure, and
that these wells might have been across any éne of these faults.
In many of these fault bloecks in line with previous testimony
presenfed before the Commission today they might be designated
as separate reservolrs. Again, I would like to point out that
in the past &as the Hare Pool was develbped to the north by
outstepping wells which had the higher observed pressures, that
the Commission considered these outsteps to be in the s&me
reservolr as the Hare Pool.
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At this time I would like to present in evidence another
Exhibit,

(Marked Exhibit No. 3, Case 338, Shell, for identi-
fication.)

A »(continuing) Now, since the simplest solution to a
problemvis often the most straight forward and consequently
sometimes the best, we would like to present Exhibit &, whiech
is another structural interpretation of the McKee sand and
whieh, as you can see, contains no faults of any kind, Omn
this pleture, we don't have to worry about hypothetical faults
or faults with whish no positive proof can be given as to their
actual presence, We would further like to point out that to‘
ug this interpretation is very 1§gical and violates no basile
coneept of structﬁral geology. In fact, 1t appears to be
entirely reasonable. We would like at this time to present
two more Exhibits.

(Marked Exhibits No. 5 and 6, for identification.)

A (continuing) These are strustural interpretations of
the Ellenburger, which is lmmediately beneath the Simpson
formation, We are mérely presenting these interpretations in
order to prove to you that we are baslcally correct in our
gontour work.

MR, GIRAND: Just 2 minute, We object to this, At
this time we oblect t0 any lntroduction of the maps relative

to the Ellenburger as a matter not in 1issue at this time,
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There 1is no doubt some of the record -~

MR, FEDERIOI: (Interrupting) If the Commission please,
it 1is pertinent to show -~

MR, GIRAND: (Interrupting) It has no bearing whatever,

MR, SPURRIER: We wlll accept the evidence for what it
is worth,

MR, SCOTT: As I said, we are merely presenting them to
prove o you that we are basically corivect in‘§ur contour
vork. Por any form of strueture interpretation of the
Simpson and the Ellenburger, whether faulted or not faulted,
should have the same basie configuration for both formations,
That is ail I have,

MR. FEDERICI: If the Commission please, we offer Shell's
Exhibits 1 through 6 in evideﬂce at this time,

MR. SPURRIER: Without objJection =--

MR. GIRAND: (Interrupting) We would like for the pro-
testant to state on which map he is relying. These maps not
belng consistent covering the same area, we would like to know
whieh one is his pleture?

MR, SCOTT: I don't believe I follow your line of question-
ing.

MR, GIRAND: You say you have ounc here without &ny faults
and you have one with faults and either one c¢an be oorrect.

Which one do you rely on, Mr. Scott?
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MR, SCOTT: We rely on, Mr., Girand, in this area
we don't rely ou any one particular structural interpretation.
We use all interpretations that we feel 1ige have any bearing
on the case when we go to pleking locations to drill and we
don't maintain that either one of these are the one and only
interpretation but mainly that we have drawn these up and
that they are eorreect geologlcally and can be used.

MR. GIRAND: We move that hls answer be stricken as
not responsive., We asked which map -~

MR. FEDERICI: (Interrupting) Well, if the Commission
please, they rely on all of éhem. They are showing here the
various 1nterpretations which can be gathered by different
geologists and different engineers, As stated in his testimony,
one will rely on a certain type of a structure and arother will
rely on a different type ofrstructure. He says some of then,
all of them in some way, effect the pool or the deeislon in
this particular case,

MR. SPURRIER: The Commission 1is already confused
enough, but we wlll accept these Exhibits for what they are
worth, Are you through with direct examination on Mr, Scott?

MR. FEDERICIY Yes. |

MR. SPURRIER: Do you desire to cross examine?

MR. GIRAND: I desire some crosg examlnation, If you
will give us a 1little time with the maps, they are new to us,
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MR. SPURRIER: You arc through?
MR, SCOTT: Yes, I am through.
MR, FEDERICI: We offer them in evidence, -

MR, SPURRIER: (Interrupting) They are.

MR, FEDERICI: (Continuing) so that the record will

show they are introduced into evidence,

MR. GIRAND: We ask for a recess of thirty minutes

to go over the documentary maps.

MR, SCOTT: I didn't have thirty minutes to go over

theirs, I had five.

MR, SPURﬁIER: You c¢an have thirty now,

MR, SCOTT: That 1s not the point.

MR. SPURRIER: I might say that I did not expest this

case to ocarry this long.

'minute, Mr. Girand. By the chronological doeket, Case 308

should have come before this one.

Mr. Glrand has asked for a few minutes recess on the case
to study the maps., I see no reason why he shouldn't have that

time, At the same time, you may study their exhibits, if you

care to,.
this time take up Case 308.

MR, CAMPBELL: Mr. Chalrman,
MR. SPURRIER: #r. Campbell,

MR, CAMPBELL:
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to prejudice any of the people who are acting actively in the
' case 331, but Gulf has & brief statement they wish to make
and some of the people want to go back to Texas this afternoon.
If the Commission would agree and if the attorneys for Shell
and for Fullerton would agree, we would like to make this
statement at this time and get it into the record rather than
wait until Case 308 is through and then if this case comes
back on &nd we have to walt until the witnesses are finished -

MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) You mean Case 338, do -
you not?

MR, CAMPBELL: 338, yes.

MR, GIRAND: We have no objection,

MR. SCOTT: We have no objection.

MR. SPURRIER: All right, Mr. Campbell, proceed. This
i8 Qase 338, a statement by Gulf 0il Corporation.

MR, CAMPBELL: I want to read it 1n£o the record,
We intend to present no testimony in this case. Jack M.
Campbell, Roswell, New Mexico, speaking on behalf of Gulf 01l
Corporation,

All of the @ulf wells now ccmpleted or now drilling, as

well as the undeveloped @Qulf leases in the immediate area in-
volved, are included in the proposed new Terry Pool as delineated

by Fullerton today. However, subsurface information within the
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presently defined limito of the Hare Pool suggeéts oonsideraple
faulting in the Simpson sediments and that there may already
actually be two or more reservoirs in the pool. The area 1s
extremely complex from a structural standpoint. We do not feel
sufficient geological data 1s available at this time to con-
clusively show the existence of a new pool in the immediate
area of the Fullerton Ellilott well, In view of the complex
nature of the area and the lagk of conclusive evidence of
complete separation, we are of the opinion that the treatment
of this well for the present in the same manner as other wells
in the Hare Pool would be most practical and equitable approach
to the matter, at least in the absence of more conclusive
evidence, It 1s therefore, our recommendation_that no new pool
be designated at this time in this area.

MR. SPURRIER: Do you actually ask for continuance
of the case?

MR, GAHPBELLi We had not =siought a continuance and
do not move for a continuance but we feel that the Commission
may elther grant the application on its own c¢all or thé restricted
one as amended today by Fullerton or it may designate this area
to be in the Hare Pool or it may in the absence of more evidence
and in the perlod when more evidence is avallable treat the
wells developed in this particular area in the sane manher as

other wells in the Hare Pool pending additional evidence,
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MR, SPURRIER: Thank you,

MR, GIRAND: I would like to reply to Mr. Campbell
to this extent. The nature of the request is equivalent to
have this Qommission to pass on the extention of the Hare Pool
to include the Fullerton property in Séction 1 and there has
been no notice whatever of any such p601 designation or

» extentlon of the Hare Pool. His statement goes beyond the
call of this commission, and to that extent should not be
consldered.

MR, SPURRIER: If no further comment, we will recess
Case 338 and take up Case 308.

(Recess)

MR, SPURRIER: We will proceed with Case 338, Mr.
Girﬁnd.

OROSS EXAMINATION of MR. SCOTT

By Mk. GIRAND:

Q@ You are the same Mr. Scott who was on the stand
immediately before the recess?

A Yes, sir,

Q . A representative of Shell 0il Company?

A Yes, sir,

@ I hand you here Exhibit No, 4 offered by you in your

protest and ask you was that map prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir, 1t was,
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Q Was that map prepared especially for this particular
hearing?

A' No, sir, it was not., We have had contours like .this
and we have tried to keep up with the development of the field
up in this end with no faults on eithef evei since we recognized
that there might be the possibllity that we eould eontour it
without any faults., We are quite interested in trying to do
80 to see what type of pleture 1t would present,

Q That map bears the date line of February 19, 1952,
does it not?

'A Yes, sir.

Q At the time that map was prepared you had additionmal
information in your office in regard to the Shell Gheshi;e
Well that would have some probative foree 1n the applieation
pending before this Commission, would it not?

A I don't believe I understand the question.

2] I say you at that time, at the time this map was pre-
pared, Shell had completed the Cheshire Well in the south,
well I believe 1t 1s the northeast quarter of the southwest
quarter of 12?9

A No, sir, that well was not completed. t 18 in the
process of belng completed but 1t is not completed,

Q It was drilled to the granlite, was it not?

A Yes, sir, the granite,
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Q The granite had‘beon engountered prior to February
19, 1952¢

A I am not aware just what date it was encountered, but
the well did go to granite. 1t went out of permian,

Q None of thg data that the Shell 01l Company obtalned
by reason of drilling that well 418 reflected in this map?

A No, sir, because this map wes already being prepared
at that time and a1l we did was put it on the plate.bo.be. plue-
printed aﬁd used for the hearing, that is the reason we don't
have anything in regard to the Cheshire well. I might add this

Cheshire Well 18 in the process of belng completed in the
Q\‘G\a"'\‘

Wichita A»poe whieh is in the lower permian and did not eneounter

any Simpson sediments,

Q@ Mr, Scott, you also presented another map, your Exhibit
No. 3 which eovera the same, your contour lines eover the same,
the top of the McKee sand, is that right? |

A Yes, sir.

Q That 1s eovered by your map, Exhibit No. 4?

A Yes, sir, that is right.

Q Was this map prepared under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

4] And in your Exhibit No. 3 you have sef up numerous
fault lines, have you not?

A Yes, sir,
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Q How did you arr;ve at setting up those fault.linesf

A We put those in through indirect evidence based on
trying to arrive at another interpretation in the rield. Ve
had no eontrol of those faults I might add other than just
indireot control that they might be there. We don't know,

We have just used this plcoture along with the other in our
work to try and study the structural‘configuration of the pre-
permian sediments in the area to try and arrive at some
loglcal conclusion as to what 1t structurally is,

Q@ Is that a faulting line there represented in Section
22, north half?

A This one right here?

Q Yes, ;

A Yes, sir,

Q@ Now, will you explain te the Commission the differenee
in arriving gt that fault line there in Section, north half
of Section 22, what data 4aid you rely on to establish it there?

A With regard to putting this particular fault right
here, right where 1t 18?7

Q Yes,

A As Y said, we had no direect evidence that the fauvlt
is there, It was put there through no power to gontrol but
rather as & postulation as one interpretation,

@ Now, what pattern dild you foliow. Get back to my
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question., Wwhat pattern did you follow? What was the differ-
ence in your elevations here or ycur top of your production
that caused you to put the 1line there?

A Mr. Glrand, in contouring geologie maps we don't go
by any particular pattern. What we try to do is we were in
& development program and this fileld has been o&rtainly umder
an active development program, We use every toél at our hand,
Every ldea that we think might work‘with regard to trying ®©
make these geologle struetures have some horse sense to us,

Q I appreciate your answer, but to get back to what
data did you use to locate the line?

A We have no direoct -

Q@ (Interrupting) Getting back, what data did you use,
Something prompted you to put the line in there, what was 1t?
A We had no direet data to put the line in there.

Q The line was Jjust pﬁt_in there at random, is that
right?

A They are put in there where we think teutemtos might
Juatify faults set in there,

Q Now, on your teutonies, what is that?

| A That is where you have pressure, tenperatures that

are involved that give you foreces sometimes because uplifts
that glves you the structures and at.times when you have enough
force to glve you certalin uplifts it overcoumes the strength
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of the formation and causes them to shear and to become faulty.

Q Is that your .interpretation based on pressure?

A No.

Q what other fgctors did you cousider?

A Just those t&at I have given you, Just that we have
studied the thing andiwe have no direct evidence that those
faults are there., But we have put them there to try and use
this pleture to see if it would make any more sense and help
us to define'the strueture interpretation.

Q Now Mr, Secott, 1sn't it a faet that each of the
Seotions here represent a dip in your strueture?

A Yes, sir, there is an established dip there on this
contour map,

Q@ The dip that 1s established there 1s more or less

one of the fasctors used in establishing the fault lines, is

At not?

A Not entirely. What you do when you have to put a
fault in you have to make the ocontour lines agree with the
amount of throw or displascement that you give the fault on each
side,

Q@ Then it is uscd gs a rfactor in arriving at your lines
thére, is 1t not?

A It could be used, yon, slt,

Q@ Was it in this cnsc?
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A To some extent, yes, sir.

@ Now, you are familiar with the wells up in Seotion 2
and Seotion 1%

A Yes, sir.

Q You have gilven some testimony in regard to those wells,
the Gulf Well and the Fullerton Well, There 1s a much greater
dip in this seetion here (indicating) than in any of the
seotions shown on the left side; 1 thht right?

A Yes, sir. And you not only find a greater dip on this
plaet whieh has the faults on 1lt, but you find a greater dip
on the plat that has no faults on it on that side (indicating).

Q Do you show that in your representative map here?

A There 18 certainly a difference up here than there
i3 here (indicating).

Q I believe you show here {indicating) that the two
vells, your‘rate of dip in there is in the south half of two.
Is it expressed in the same proportion as on the west side:.:
of 1t?

No, it is 8 greater degree of dip.

Is 1t 8o exprassed in your map?

Yes, sir, you can see that it is a greater dip.
Aren't your lines more or less straightened out?

Yes, straightened out.

O » L& » O »

Yes, flat on top?
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A Yes, I said that the lines do, in other words this -

dip over here (indioating) is greater than this dip over here

(indicating). Now was there another question beside that?

Q There was another question. Would you use the same

rate of dlp over here as over here?

A The same rate of dip, not necessarily.
Q@ You do not show that faulting line in there?
A

No, sir, there is no fault right in hére (indicating),
We show a fault here‘(indicafing).

Q@ In interpreting the map you could have, due to the

same rate dip, you could have interpreted a fault line in there,
could you not?

A Where, Jjust interpreted a fault where?

Q Comlng through a seetion here more or less from the,

down through Section 2 und in to 112

A Oh, possibly we could have put maybe 30 or 40 more

faults in there if we wanted to.

Q If you really wanted to make a more accurate map you

gould have added more information to this?

A No,-sir, we conslidered that map accurate, we certainly

do,

Q If this map 1s accurate, -~

A (Interrupting) I might add that we used that map

in eonJunction with this.
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Q

Your Exhibit 3 and Exhibit 4 are entirely compatible,

is that right?

A

Q

A

What do you mean?
A8 representative of the area.

As I said in my statement before”I presented these

plats as exhibits, Mr. Girand, we don't maintain that these

are the only pletures at all,

Q

Well, do you malntain that the Exhibits that you have

offered the Commission in an effort to enlighten them and help

them make a determination in this case are compatible from the

standpoint of the information shown?

A Yes, sir, because we use them.

Q@ You use both of them?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Are they the same thing, do they show the same thhg‘}

A Yes, sir.

Q Exactly the same thing?

A Do these two maps show the same thing?

Q Yes,

A No, this one 1s faulted and theother 1s not faultel.
MR, GIRAND: That is all,
MR, SPURRIER: Do you have any more direct examination,

Mr. Reed?

MR. REED: Justin Reed, with Seth and Montgomery. At

this time, I might make a statement to the Commiszslon that



Mr. Scott in the interest of brevity when he testified before
didn't g0 into great detall as to what these plats represent,
Presumably the Commlassion will be ablé to interpret them from
the information put on them, but if you have a question or
wish that he go into those; he will at this time,

MR, SCOTT: Was there any question with regard to

the exhlbits that were submitted?

MR, SPURRIER: I don't think =so,

MR. SCOTT: If there should be any after the hearing
we will be glad to tr& and help you. |

MR, SPURRIER: Does any one have a question of this
witness? Are you through, Mr. Girand?

MR. GIRAND: Through.

MR.  SPURRIER: If no further questions, the witness
may be excused,

MR, REED: Mr. Scott would llke to ask one or two
questions of the other slde and then present a short summary
statement.

MR, SPURRIER: In other words, you want Mr., Fitting
to return to the stand?

MR. REED: Is it Mr. Fitting you wish to address
your questlions to?

MR, SCOTT: That would be all eight 1f it 1s not out

of order,
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MR, SPURRIER: He is the expert, Get him up on the
gtand and ask him if you wish,

MR, GIRAND: I don't mind Mr. Scott and Mr, Reed
asking questions, If this 18 going to be a closing argument
I think we ought to elose the testimony and get to 1%,

MR, SGOTT: What I wanted to do was ask a ¢ouple of
questions about the eross seetions and then I do have a
closing statement that I would like to make at any time before
the oase 1s o¢losed,

MR, GIRAND: I have no objeeotion,

MR, SPURRIER: Very well, go shead,

Mr, Ralph U, Piltting, resumes the stang, having
heen previously dﬁly sworn, testified further as fbllowss

RE-CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR, SCOTT:

Q@ Mr, Fitting, with regard to the cross section, is
it not true that you show a much deeper depth of the granlte
on the east side of the cross section than you do on the west
side df the ceross section?

A Yes, sir, which may be due to faulting.'

Q@ I believe in previous testimony that you said that
the thickness of the Simpson sand pay was about 100 feet,
that the total throw of these two faults was something like
360 or 350 feet?

A That 18 eorrect.




Q Would there not be, Mr, Fitting, an overlap of the
Simpson sands at the fault shown on the Fullergon Exhibit No,
4 petween Shell State No. 10 and 6 and likewise at the fault
shown on this Exhibit between Shell State No, 6 and Gulg
Leonard 6-E?

A There could be juxtaposition:of the sands, yes, but
the fact that there was & ceiling fault in the other part of
the field that disturbed the water table and the fact that
there seems to be a similar situation at this point with clean
oil production in Gulf Leonard 6-E and Fullerton Federal
Elliot No. 1 at depths greater than the water table in the
blockrto the west I don't belleve that Juxtaposition eould be
material,

Q@ We Just wondered in regard to that testimony of the
gross thickness of the Simpson sands which was about 400 feet
and in regard to the total throw of the fauvults how it would
be possible to consider elther of these faults as celling
faults?

A I have already anawered that.

MR, REED: Could you repeat the answer at this time
for the benefit of the question aszked?

A I Just answered 1%, the prior answer to that,

Q That is your answer?

A Yes.




MR, SCOTT: Thatyis 81l the questions I have,

MR. SPURRIER: Now, you have & c¢losing argument.

MR, GIRAND: I have a closing statement I would
like to make.

MR, SPURRIER: Very well,

MR, GIRAND: If the Commission please, the facts
that have been introduced here show that Fullerton 0il Company
at the time it started its well and completed its well was a
mile and a quarter from the nearest produetion in the Simpson
zone, If shows further that within:the\time vequired>under
your ruies the application and the proper form have been filed
for the deslgnation of a new pool based on that particular
well .and hased on i1ts total depth, it being the first well
completed Inthe Simpson east of the féult line which we feel
that we have clearly established here through the exhibits.

FPollowing that, the matter has been continued due to
eonfliet in application, one on behalf of the Continental
011 Company and the interpretation placed on the applicatiai
of the Fullerton 0il Company by the Commission in the Terry
Pool, |

We have c¢learly shown today and it has gone unanswered
that the Fullerton well is produced from a ﬁepth way below
the water level on the east side of the fault that we have

shown here in Exhibit 4 and also in Exhibit 3, I belleve,
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For that reason we believe that there has been at least
sufficient evidence offered to authorize this Commission at
the present time to make a temporary field designation or
pool designation of the are covered by the Fullerton and if
further and future production or developments in the area
there disproves our position we will be the first to come
1nto_this Commiession and admit that we are part of another
pool or part of another. area,but at the present time we feel

that we have shown more that there is a separate reservolir

" and there hasn't been anything offered here that there isn't.

Look over here on the west side, right down in the

lower Hare Pool and say that 1s what is up here in Section

1l and 2 will be the same thing that happened down in Sectian
36 which is not a faect and not a reasonable hypothesis. We
believe and we feel 1t would only be fair that should the
Commission see fit to enﬁer an orvder that it will only be

in the nature of a temporary order until further developmert
and that the only reason for a temporary order authorizing a
pool designation would be the purpose and sole purpose of
fixing an allowable within the area so that no producer in
the area will be discriminated against due to the point of
completion of his well., There are only two producers at the
preéent time in the Simpson pay in the area involved and that

is the Gulf well and the Pullerton well., We feel that the

-7 3=



Gulf are entitled to the same allowable that we established
as a discovery well, that any other well oompleted within

the area producing from the Simpson should also have that

‘allowable as long as the area 18 undetermined as to whether

or not there is absolutely a pool,

I think the Qommission has heard all types of conflict-
ing testimony here from the geologist and engineers aund they
all admit that it is ipdefinite and rather vague, As a
matter of fact, one of tﬁem was capable of coming 1in here
with two entirely different bictures and said this 1s our idea.
We did settle on one plceture and we belleve 1t is right, That
is all I have,

MR. SPURRIER: HMr., Scott.

MR, SCOTT: We would Jjust like to say that we have
had no ulterior motives in coming before the Commission to
oppose the eéreation of this Terry Pool. We think it should
be pointed out that if this‘pool was oreated with the boundar-
les as proposed then Shell would be benefited probably as much

as any other operator having aereage within the:proposed -

3

boundary ifor we would get the highsr allowable for the Simpscn
wells of oursin the Terry Pool boundary. However, we don't

belleve that we are entlitled to an allowable for McKee

Counell wells in the arca in question, which would be even
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one barrel a day higher than this present Hare Pool allowable.

Shell drilled the discovery well for the north Brunson
Pooi which was completed in Sepftember of 1950 as our Shell
State No. 3 in the southwest quarter, southwest quarter of
Section 2, In drilling this well we also discovered that
commercial acoumulation of oil existed in the sands of the
Simpson, Therefore we have every lnocentive to be interested
in this case.

¥We have had production in the State of New Mexieo for
quite & long time. As an operator in this State, we have
alvays taken an active part in helping to further proper
conservation practices, With this in mind, we sincerely re-
quest, in the interest of sound conservation and in view of
the faect th#t in our opinion it has beeﬁvéonclusively proved

that a new reservolr exists, that the proposed Terry Pool

_ for Simpson production not be created, That is all I have.

MR, SPURRIER: Any further company?

MR, COLLISTON: I would like to make & statement for
contlinental 0il. Continental (011 wlll have acreage in the
proposed Terry Pool, We have heard the evidence preseﬁted
by Fullerton and they have not ¢onvineed us that a separation
exists between the production that would be called the Haré
Pool and the proposed Terry Psol, I do not think that they

have shovn sufflciently that those fauvults are celling faults,
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that the throw of the faults does not completely seal off
the Simpson sectlon., Continental 1is therefore against the
proposed creation of the Terry Pool.

MR, SPURRIER: is there any further comment? If not
the case will be taken under advisement. I am not sure what
I am going to recommend to the Commisslion, but I belleve
that wé may need further information and I do think that it
_probabiy would be wiée to re-advertise and set this out
exactly since thgre seems to be oonflict which inéidentally
the Commisaion was partly responsible for in the advertising,
ths Terry Pool which overlaps Fullertons previous application,
The next case on the docket 1is Case 341,

CERTIFICATE
I HEREBY CERTIFY that the fofagoing and attached
transoript of hearing before the 01l Conservation Commission,
State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, February 21, 1952, in Cases
No. 331 and 338, consolidated, is a true and correct record

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability,

Dated at Albdquerque, New Mexico, this _,_?_é-‘/{’ day of

migz&Q£;4~4«;;t‘ » 1952, -

;f(i;;ZL/"Cijl;‘“}“4‘“éi‘;mw
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BEFORE THE
0IL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
- December 20, 1951

Case No, 331

E.E. GREESON
ADA DEARNLEY
COQURY REPORTERS
B8OX 13032
PHONES 5-9422 AND 5-954¢
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO




By which the 0il Commission, on its

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN RE:

own motion, asks for an order for
the extension of existing pools,
congolidation of existing pools, or
the creation of new pools in les
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

Case 331

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
December 20, 1951

(Mr. Kellahin reads the notice of publication.)
R. 8. BLYMN,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. WHITE:
Q Mr. Blymn, will you please state your full nams
and position for the record.
A Re S+ Blymn, Englreer, 01l Conservation Commissilon.

Q In your capacity es an Ingineer for the 0il
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Conservation Commission have you had oasasion U5 mak
study of proposed extensions of existing pools as suggested
in Case No. 331%

A Yes.

Q Will you give & report of your studies as to the
matter pertaining to the Hare Pool in Lea County?

A Section A of Case 331, ¢ request for extension of
the Hare Pool, it appears at this time for the best interest
of the operstors involved 1nvthe area wﬁich we serve that
no extension of the Hare Pool be made. If anybody feels 1t
neceésary I can go into the reason for that, but there is
conflict of interest in that area down there that cannot
be dissolved at the present time; pending a statement from
somebody, from some operator in the ares, I recommend that
the Hare Pool not be extended at the present time.

Q Is 1t possible that additional information that
might have some bearing on the case be at hand at a later
date?

A Yes, it will be.

Q Now what are the results of your study as to the
Ragley-Siluro Devonian Pool - just a moment let's mark
that Exhibit No. 1.

A Thaet 1s the present Hare Pool boundaries and the
proposed extension.

MR. WHITE: We ask that be gdmitted in evidence,.

O




MR. SPURRIER: Wi thout objection 1t will be admitted.
Q Now you may proceed with the Bagley.

. A In regard to the Bagley-Siluro Devonlan, Section
D of Case 331, 1t has been requested that the northeast
quarter of Section 34 and the northwest quarter of the
south half of the the northeast quarter of Section 35 be
included in the Bagley-Siluro Devonian; and we know of
no reason why it should not be included, and recommend
thaet the extenslion be made as proposed. I have prepared
8 plat‘p»showing the Bagley-Siluro Devonian in the
proposed extension.

Q Will you mark that as the Commission's Exhibit
2 and we ask that be sdmitted in evidence?

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be admitted.

Q Mr. Blymn, will you proceed and give the results

of your studies as to the Varren-McKee Pool?

A Section C, Case 331, the proposed extension of

the Warren-¥McKee Pool. We recommend that the extension

be made as proposed. It won't e necessary to - that
proposed extension is in the sdvertisement there. And
appears on this prepared plati:. It won't be necessary
for me to state those, will it~

Q Unless someone wants to make ingquiry.

A The proposed extension is the south half of
Sectlon 20, Township 208, Range 38E and I recommend that
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proposed extenslion be made as appllied for.

MR. WHITE: Do you wish that to be entered in
evidence?

A Yes.

MR. WHITE: I would like to have it marked Commission's
Exhibit No. 3 and ask that 1t be admitted. What are your
results made 1in your studies of oil as to the Rio Arriba
extension? .

A Thet is out of our district and I haven't had
occasion to study Rio Arriba at all,

(Off the record) V

Q On whoée recommendation was that request, do you
know?

A Kingsley-ILocke made the request on a Form (C~1i23.

(Off the record)

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection, this paragraph of
Case 331 will be continued at our January hearing. Ve
have In Stenolind's application of last Wednesday, I
believe Case 330, a request for another extension of the
same pooi. So I think we should continue the thing and
consolidate the separate requests.

MR. WHITE: I think for the benefit of the record
we should read the extension.

MK. SPUERIER: The paragraph which will be continued

is Parsgraph D of Case 331 to extend the Blanco-i¥esaverde
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‘Pool, Rio Arriba CGounty, New Mexico, to include all of

Sections 5, 6, 7 and 8, Townshlp 26N, Kange 7W, NMPM.
Without objection - to the introduction of Exhibit No. 3 =~
without objection it will be received.

MR, WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Blymn.

MK. SPURRIER: Does snyone have a gquestion of this
witness? If not the witness may be excused. Does anyone
have s further comment in the case? If not wa will proceed

to the final case for today, Case No. 332.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
SS.

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attahced
transcript of proceedings in tase No. 331, before_the
0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, is a true and
aorrect record of the same to the best of my knowledge
skill and ability.

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico, this Zf _;_ day

of January, 1952.
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{ ! * ,REQUESTL.FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING FR©1_ F“ Y LFLD
OR MOV o 1958
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL eor v
\ oSSt
TO: The Oil Conservation Commission [}][[;{LSER\MW ¢ zg‘é‘ss i
Box 871 HOBRS-OFF
Santa Fe, New Mexico
The Continental 0il Company SEMU=Burger B-20
Name of Operator , Name of Lease
1-S Located 660 feet from the @X) or (S) line and__1980 _ feet
Well No. .
from the (R) or (W) of 20 20-3 38-E
Section Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest that the Warren-)cKee

pool

be extended to include the following area S/2 Section 20, 1+ 20-S, R 368

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area

Suggested name;

Continental 0il Company

Operator




INSTRUCTIONS

Form C-123, when applicable, is to be submitfed not later

than twenty (20) days after completion of well and should

. . 000 e - ,
accompany form C-105. Mail to Oil Conservation Commis-
P St

sion, Sa<nta Fe, New Mexico. ~Submit in triplicate,
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OiL CONSERVATION Commission
HDBBS, NEW MEXICO

Continental 011 Company
Box 427
Hobbe, Few Mexico
Gentlemen:
According to our records your Semu-Burger B "20"
1-S-N, 20-20-38 15 located outside the boundaries
of & desigmated pool, You will, therefore, £111
in the enclosed form C~-123 and mail in accordance
with the instructions thereon,

Yours very truly,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A, L. Porter, Jr,
Proration Manager

ALP/mv
00/}&0 R. R, Spurriﬂ‘

— e e



TO:

C-123
REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL
: OR
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL’
The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico
The__:_Amerada Petroleum Corporation State BT "MV
Name of Operator Name of Lease
1 L.ocated __1980 feet from the (N} or _{Q:)(-l'me and A60 feet

Well No.
from the (E) or (¥4 of 3 11_South

Section Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest that the Ragley Silura-DNevonian pool

be extended to include the following area _ NE/ Secs 343 NW/) & S/2 of the
— NE/Lof Sega 35 TI11S RIE

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area

Suggested name!

ion
erator N

Dated: November 12, 1951 M@—
: Represerftative
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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

Ootober 31, 1951

Axerada Potroleum Corporation
Draver D
Monument, Rew Mexico

Gentlemen:

Acoording to our records your State BTM 1-H, 34~11.33

is located outside the boundaries of a designated

pool, You will therefore fill in the enclosed form

2;3‘1’23 end mail in accordance with the instructions
eon,

Until such time as this well is included within a

" pool it will b3 prorated in accordande with the rulea .

the Dagley 8iluro .Devonian Pool which is
the nearest pool produwsing from the sams formation,

Yours very truly,
OIL CORSERVATION COMMISSION

A, L, Portsr, Jr.
Proration Manager

ALP/mv ,
eo/Mr, R. R, Spwrier

OiL ConsEnvaTIan rrusussiog
N T P A
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C-123

REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL
OR

i THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL

‘ TO: The Oil Conservation Commission NOV 2 0 1354
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Hinzsle-locke Cil Co,

The__Tuhrs Tower, Zhoenix, Arizoma - AP
Ngme of Operator Name of Lease
1-2 Located 1592 feet from the {X®x\S) line and 847 feet
Well No. :
from the (B)XXX (W) line of _5 251 2ila
' Section Township ‘Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation, On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

\

quest thyt the pool

be extended to include the following area

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area

A1) of sections %, A, 7, % 8 of T. 25 .= 2 7.0

' S - T e

Suggested name:_3lance (FPictured CLiffs

L-Largo Canyon area, ?7:7?
or 3outh Larso Canyon {(Fict. Cliffs)

.....

{ingsd ey=Lacke (il Co
= -

Name of Producing Formation: Zictured Cliffg ss, Operator
7 Representative
Jote:
The ciscovery of substantial :ictured Cliffs sandsions es
. . P - -y 3, .y P . .
inow, 25 i, - R, 7 ., lo Arriba Counby, represenis s newr ~2s
ool in the . ictured CLIffs ss. reat extend ls minbt ‘momm, bub
Pais arrs will mdoubtably conneet un +d th other “letu-ed SLITFs
vracueiny areas,  Uossibly Dousle Santon {(Doswell) anid Tlaven
1vnne ('; :. ' .; ; .




] , C D/) C-123

REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POOL
OR

THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL
NOV 20 1951

TO: The Oil Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Kingsley~Locke 0il Company
The__ Tuhrs Tower, Phoenix, Arizona - Ma Ko L.
Npme of Operator Name of Lease

1 Located __9qq féet from the (MJX(S) line and 990 feet
Well No.
from the TEXBEA W) line of S 26N, 7,

Section Township Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On

the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-

quest thgt the Blanco (Mesaverde) gas pool
be extended to include the following area 2)1 of ssctions 5, 5, 7, & 8

of T, 26 N, -~ Ry 7 Ye, Rlo Arriba County, New Mexico

or that & new pool be created to include the following described area

Suggested name:

Kingsgley-~-Locke 01l Co.

Name of Producing Formation: Mesaverde Operator
Representative
HJote:

The M, XK. L. - 1 gas well is still being cleaned out and is
not completed in the final sense of the word. However, this well
is unquestionably a commercial zas well in th e Hesaverde fornation.
The only question is the exact ammount of zas the wsil will make
on the final sauge.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

'"CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

-:COMMISSION FOR THE PURPOSE OF

TCONSIDERING: CASE No. 331

{ ORDER No. R-129-A
(Reference to Case 330)

i THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION

i COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO UPON ITS OWN

I MOTION FOR AN ORDER FOR THE EXTENSION
OF EXISTING POOLS, CONSOLIDATION OF POOLS,
{OR CREATION OF NEW POOLS IN LEA, SAN JUAN
{ AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

NUNC PRO TUNC ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

It appearing to the Commission that the order heretofore entered in
ithe above entitled cause is not a correct memorial of the judgment as rendered
! and announced by this Commission in that Order No. (4) (a) of said order,
through inadvertence and clerical error, extended the Blanco-Mesaverde pool
to include:

T.27N, R.6 W, NMPM
All of secs. 13, 24, 25, 26

T.27 N, R.7 W, NMPM
All of secs. 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 28,
29, 30, 31, 32, and 33

T.26 N, R.6 W, NMPM
All of secs. 1 and 12

T.26 N, R.7 W, NMPM
All of gecs. 5, 6, 7 and 8

when it should have been shown as being extended to include:

T.27N, R.8 W, NMPM
All of secs. 23, 24, 25 and 36

T.27 N, R.7W, NMPM
! All of secs. 16 thru 21, incl.
All of secs. 28 thru 33, incl.

T.26 N, R.8 W, NMPM
: All of secs. 1 and 12

T.26 N, R.7 W, NMPM
All of secs. 5 thru 8, incl.

, THEREFORE, it is hereby ordered that the order heretofore entered
' by this Commission in the above entitled cause on March 26, 1952, be, and
‘the same hereby is corrected to conform to the actual finding announced and

‘ rendered by the Commission by modifying Order No. (4) (a) to read, as

follows:

T.27 N, R.8 W, NMPM
All of Secs. 23, 24, 25 and 36
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'i‘.27 N, R.7 W, NMPM
All of Secs. 16 thru 21, incl.
All of Secs. 28 thru 33, incl.

T.26 N, R.8 W, NMPM
All of Se‘cs. 1 and 12

T.26 N, R.7 W, NMPM
', All of Secs. 5 thru 8, incl.

and said order in all other respects is hereby ratified and confirmed; and

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED, that this orlrder correcting the record of
said order be entered nunc pro tunc as of the 26th day of March 1952, that
being the date when said order was originally made and entered.

DONE this 20 day of May 1952.

; STATE OF NEW MEXICO
| ) OIL: CONSERYATION COMMISSION

7 et

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

~GUY SHEPA Membe;/

//\/L/ @L/,c///{//

R. R. SPUR IER, Secretary

SEAL
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A C-123
90T 3 ) 1951
REQUEST FOR THE EXTENSION OF AN EXISTING POO wm““m COMMISSION
OR on. consrevanioh CowaRQBRS-OFFICE. - A
THE CREATION OF A NEW POOL, 8443 [ (R0 :
AR FRa T T i SRR S
, - 1
The Oil Conservation Commission b NOV 2 o5t "=“
i RGN X
Box 871 o O
Santa Fe, New Mexico 1! LS SO P ¥ l‘
The Continental 0il Company W, C. Hawk B-3
Name of Operator Name of Lease
1-5 Located__ 810 feet from the () or (S) line and__ 660 feet
Well No. }
from the (E) or (W) of 3 21s 7R
Section T ownship Range

is outside the boundaries of any pool producing from the same formation. On
the basis of the information submitted herewith on form C-105, we hereby re-
pool

quest that the Hare

be extended to include the following area__ {See bealow)

or that a new pool be created to include the following described area

Suggested name;

MW
L st

Repregentative
District Superintendent

All wells i Sections 2,3 and 10, T-213, R-37E, which have been completed
in the Ellenburger formation have been proven oil productive in the Simp-
son formstion by drillstem tests taken during the diilling of these wells,
The Continental Hawk B-3 No. l-S is & little over one mile from the present
northern limit of the Hare Pool., Therefore, it is recommendsd that the Hare
Pool be extended to include the following acreage which is believed to de-
fine the northern limits of Simpson productive acreage in this area: All
Section 10, SE/L and SW/4 end Lots 1k, 15 and 16 of Section 3, SE/4 and W/l
and Lots 13, 14, 15 and 16 of Section 2, T-21S, R-37E,
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INSTRUCTIONS
Form C-123, when applicable, is to be submitted not later
than twenty (20) days- after completion of well and should ‘
accompany form C-105. Mail to Oil Conservation Commis-
: sion, Santa Fe, New Mexico. Submit in triplicate,
H |
) \
: |
- |
\
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et ’\ Budget Bureau No. 41-R335.1. ‘ ‘
‘)‘F{." (_\ Approval explees 11-30-49.
Form 9-390 el s\
/“” ”\\.' )e))/ U. 8. Lanp Omcml%:tct(%“~
IR\ Seniat, Numper .7 adi
&RJ‘ i A \®\ Lease or PerMiT 10 PrO8SPECT ...
AR
\“\\m\}\\\t NITED STATES
s@‘&\\ g TMENT OF THE INTERIOR
Q\\X&‘\ o2
“o GEOLOGICAL SURVEY
|
LOG OF OIL OR GAS WELL
LOCATE WELL CORRECTLY S

Company ... Comtineetel CA) Csmpany Address Do 427, tobbs, New Mwxieo
Lessor or Tract Wa. Ge Havele Bad Moe M8 Field ... Wildeab State New Mexion
Well No. .38 Sec. 3.7 28 R. IT®Meridian . Ne¥oFola County ._X#8 .
Location830 _ ft.{%} of B___ Line and “l f!;.{% } of B _Lineof Sestien 3 Elevation . Jhb
: e . (Derriok floor relaiive $0 wee Javel)
The information given herewith is a_complete and correct record of the well and all work done thereon

so far as can be determined from all available records. ’ % L /

Signed _. Sz 22 TP

The summery on this page is for the condition of the well at above date.
Commenced drilling _.......... $=30 ,19.3%.  Finished drilling ... PERT ey 1929

OIL OR GAS SANDS OR ZONES
{Denote gas by &)

No. 2, from ... 1o O No.5,from ... O
No. 8, fIoit —ooeooL 0 No.6,from .. b0 .
IMPORTANT WATER SANDS
No. 1, from ... to No.3,from .. tO .
No. 2, from ... to No. 4, from ... tO

CASING RECORD

Size | Welght | Threads per Make Amount | Kindofshoe | Cuf and pufled from

MUDDING AND CEMENTING RECORD
J

T 1 .
Size Whereset | Nuniber sacks of cement | Method used ‘ Mud gravity
+ 1 :
1
i

i
‘ . l

................ Rwmp & PR L
l

B uep & Peg ||
................ [ﬁm&?hg 1




FOLD ]

PLUGS AND ADAPTERS

............................ Length ... Depthset ...
Adapters—Mdterial ...l SHZO e
| SHOOTING RECORD
Size Bhell used Explosive used Qurntlty Date |  Depth shot Depth dleaned out
i
..................... SSSSEUURIN OSSR HSSSSUSOUSRESOI USSR NOUSNICSOus SOOI OIOR FOSOR OO
..................... R _.......~..}-...—--..-4.-.-.-.-» ""“'E"‘"“"" T N PP
; ' TOOLS USED
Rotary tools v}ere used from __._. l, Qe foot to ..98QY.--..- feet, and from ... feet to ._.._.._.. feet
. : |
tools wellre used from 7ho7 ........ feot to .. 782§ ... feet, and from ... feet to _......... feet
i l ATES :
................... SO {: B Put to producing ........ YQud@------------------) 195Q -
|
The prod\i;ction for the first 24 hours was __§0f) ... barrels of fluid of which _300.- % was oil; ___...._ %
; :
emulsion; __.... % water; and .._.. % sediment. Gravity, °Bé. ... A& oo
If gas well, cu. ft. per 24 honf.rs .................... 1’ Gallons gasoline per 1,000 cu. ft. of gas ......._........__._
Rock pressure, Ibs. per sq. it —.cooooeeeeeeeeeeno i
EM#LOYEES
----- WePa-MqOrasing - {---—-y Driller | soeene- By - Gy - Qoo cooeoeoneeoeoenny Driller
..... Obhe- wcemmenmecmemnmemasedonanmy Driller | SOV S b 7 v 11{.1 5
FORMATIION RECORD
ROM— TO— TOTAL FEET FORMATION
1320 Surfane sands. and redbed,

25
35
20

3

e ISTTARRR .




Continental 011 Company
Box 427
Hobbe, Nev Mexioo
Gentlemen:
Acoo to our records your W, C. Hawk B "3, 1.8.p,
3=21-37, 13 located outside the boundaries of a des-
igoated pool. You vill, therefore, £111 in the olosed
form C-123 and meil in acoordance vith the instructions
@ Yours very truly,
U OIL CONSERVATION GOMMISSION
A. L. Forter, Jr.
Proration Manager
ALP/od
oo/ Mr. R.R. Spurrier
Qi Ay TOVATe
00T 18 18-
gy : ‘
M esma v e
L; N el

O CDNSERVATIDN CDMMISS!DN
HOBBS, NEw. MEXIcO

October 16, 1951
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATX CF NEW MEXICO ;

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATICN
COMMISSION FOR THE PURFOSE OF )
CONSIDERING:
CASE No. 331
ORDER No. R-129
(Reference to Case 330)
THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO UPON ITS OWN
MOTION FOR AN ORDER FOR THE EXTENSION
OF EXISTING POOLS, CONSOLIDATION OF POCLS,
OR CREATION OF NEW POOLS IN LEA, SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSICN:

This cause came on for hearing at 10:00 a. m. on December 20, 195]
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission. "

b

NOW, onthis 24& - day of March 1952, the Commaission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced at said
hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law,
the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the Hare-Simpson pool in Lea County, New Mexico, should
be extended to include the SE/4, SW/4 and lots 14, 15, and 16 in section 3,
and all of section 10, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea
County, New Mexico.

(3) That the Bagley Siluro-Devonian pool, Lea County, New Mexico
should be extended to include the NE /4 section 34 and the NW/4 and S/2
NE/4 section 35, Township 11 South, Range 33 East, NMPM.

(4) That extension of the Warren-McKee (Simpson) pool, Lea
County, should be deferred for further testimony.

(5) That the boundaries of the Blanco-Mesaverde pool in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, should be extended to include the
Kingsley-Locke No. 1, SW/4 SW/4 section 5, T.26 N, R.7 W, and those
lands described in application of Stanolind Oil and Gas Company in Case 330,
which case should be consolidated herewith.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the application of the Oil Conservation Commission, be, and
the same hereby is in part approved, as follows:

{1) That the boundary of the Hare-Simpson pool, be, and the same
is hereby changed to include therein and make a part thereof the SE/4,
SW/4 and Lots 14, 15 and 16 of section 3, and all of section 10, Township
21 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.
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(2) That the boundary of the Bagley Siluro-Devonian pool, be, and
the same hereby is changed to include therein and make a part thereof the
NE/4 section 34; NW/4, 5/2 NE/4 section 35, Township 11 South, Range 33
East, NMvM,

(3) That consideration of the boundary of the Warren-McKee
{Simpson) pool, Lea County, New Mexico, be, and the same hereby is
deferred.

(4) That the boundary of the Blanco-Mesaverde pool in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, be, and the same hereby is extended
to include therein and make a part thereof the following areas:

(a} As related to Kingsley-Locke application: All of section 13,
24, 25 and 36, Township 27 North, Range 6 West, NMPM; All of sections 16,
17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 27 North, Range -7
West, NMPM; All of sections 1 and 12, Township 26 North, Range 6 West,

NMPM; All sections 5, 6, 7 and 8, Township 26 North, Range 7 West, NMPM.

(b) As related to Stanolind Oil and Gas Company application:
All sections 1, 2, 3, 12 and 13, Township 29 North, Range 8 West, NMPM;
All sections 1, 2 and 3; sections 10 through 15, inclusive; sections 22 through
27, inclusive; all sections 34, 35 and 36, Township 30 North, Range 8 West,

and all of sections 25 through 36, inclusive, Township 31 North, Range 8 Wedt.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
degignated. :
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Cotpin. L freellia

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

GUY SHEEBARD, 1be

E & M/

R. R. SPU R, Secretary

[od
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